Western Michigan University ScholarWorks at WMU

Faculty Contributions (1950-1981)

3-1977

Faculty Publications 1975-76

Western Michigan University

Follow this and additional works at: https://scholarworks.wmich.edu/faculty_contributions

Part of the Higher Education Commons

WMU ScholarWorks Citation

Western Michigan University, "Faculty Publications 1975-76" (1977). *Faculty Contributions (1950-1981)*. 3. https://scholarworks.wmich.edu/faculty_contributions/3

This Bibliography is brought to you for free and open access by the Western Michigan University at ScholarWorks at WMU. It has been accepted for inclusion in Faculty Contributions (1950-1981) by an authorized administrator of ScholarWorks at WMU. For more information, please contact wmuscholarworks@wmich.edu.



Western Michigan University



Faculty Contributions

Faculty Publications 1975-76



THE GRADUATE COLLEGE

Series XX, No. 1

March 1977

ADMINISTRATION OFFICERS THE GRADUATE COLLEGE WESTERN MICHIGAN UNIVERSITY

John T. Bernhard, Ph.D. . . . President Vice President Stephen R. Mitchell, Ph.D. . . for Academic Affairs Vice President Robert B. Wetnight, M.B.A., C.P.A. . 14.1 for Finance Myron L. Coulter, Ed.D. Vice President for Administration Thomas E. Coyne, M.A. . . Vice President for Student Services George G. Mallinson, Ph.D. . . Dean The Graduate College Associate Dean Sid Dykstra, Ph.D. . . The Graduate College Associate Dean Richard Burke, Ph.D. The Graduate College FACULTY PUBLICATIONS 1975-76

FACULTY CONTRIBUTIONS Series XX, No. 1 March 1977

The Graduate College Western Michigan University Kalamazoo, Michigan

1

This volume of <u>Faculty Publications</u> 1975-76 is dedicated to George G. Mallinson in appreciation for his long and faithful activity in The Graduate College. Dr. Mallinson retired as Dean of The Graduate College on January 31, 1977.

FOREWORD

<u>Faculty Publications 1975-76</u> is the fourteenth major compilation of the publications of the Faculty of Western Michigan University and is designed mainly to apprise the Faculty of the University of the breadth of writing of their colleagues. The earlier ones included, respectively, materials that were published between the dates listed below:

> July 1, 1957 and June 30, 1961 July 1, 1961 and June 30, 1963 July 1, 1963 and June 30, 1965 July 1, 1965 and June 30, 1966 July 1, 1966 and June 30, 1967 July 1, 1967 and June 30, 1968 July 1, 1968 and June 30, 1969 July 1, 1969 and June 30, 1970 July 1, 1970 and June 30, 1971 July 1, 1971 and June 30, 1972 July 1, 1972 and June 30, 1973 July 1, 1973 and June 30, 1974 July 1, 1974 and June 30, 1975

As with previous listings, the information here is not a criterion for evaluating the contributions of any Faculty member either on the basis of numbers or merit. Many scholarly articles that have appeared in the <u>University</u> <u>Magazine</u> and in other publications distributed mainly within the University are generally listed in the Additional References section.

The Graduate Office sought to poll every Faculty member to obtain complete and accurate citations. As with the previous compilations, omissions and errors are inevitable. The writer takes full responsibility for these and expresses his apologies.

It is hoped that Faculty Publications 1975-76 will prove to be useful.

110 Quesau

George G. Mallinson, Dean The Graduate College

Table of Contents

	Page
Foreword	3
Bibliographical Listings	7
Accountancy	12
Administration	.12
Anthropology	13
Art	14
Arts & Sciences, College of	16
Biology	17
Black Americana Studies	19
Blind Rehabilitation	19
Business Education & Administrative Services	19
Chemistry	19
Communication Arts & Sciences	21
Counseling and Personnel	22
Counseling Center	22
Distributive Education	22
Economics	23
Education, College of	23
Educational Leadership	23
Educational Resources Center	25
Electrical Engineering	25
English	25
General Studies, College of	30
Geography	33
Geology	34
Health & Human Services, College of	35
History	36

Table of contents (continued)	
Industrial Education	37
Industrial Engineering	38
Instructional Communications, Division of	40
Languages	40
Librarianship	41
Library	42
Linguistics	45
Management	45
Marketing	46
Mathematics	46
Mechanical Engineering	48
Music	49
Philosophy	49
Physics	50
Political Science	52
Psychology	53
Religion	55
Science	57
Social Work, School of	57
Sociology	57
Special Education	60
Teacher Education	. 60
Theatre	61
ADDITIONAL REFERENCES	
Anthropology	62
Art	62
Communication Arts & Sciences	62

e ...

Table of Contents (continued)

Distributive Education	62
Economics	63
Educational Leadership	63
Educational Resources Center	63
English	63
Geography	63
Geology	64
History	64
Industrial Education	64
Librarianship	65
Marketing	65
Mechanical Engineering	65
Philosophy	65
Political Science	65
Religion	66
Sociology	66
Teacher Education	66

Bibliographical Listings

In general, the publications listed in this document appear alphabetically by Department. Where feasible, the entries for each faculty member are entered chronologically. Deviations exist where other modes of order seemed more appropriate.

A summary of the publications indicated the following:

Number of contributors	-	204
Number of contributions	-	566
Number of books	-	33
Articles and reviews	-	396
Contributions to bulletins and monographs	-	58
Films	-	4
Other contributions	-	54
Additional References	-	21

The faculty members listed below are editors of journals that have national distributions.

Chief Editor of a Journal published outside Western Michigan University

- 1. Phillip D. Adams, <u>Michigan Humanities Newsletter</u> (Michigan Association for Humanities Education)
- Ted P. Banks II, <u>Field Reports</u>, <u>American Institute</u> for Exploration
- 3. Richard Brewer, The Jack-Pine Warbler
- George G. Dales, <u>Track & Field Quarterly Review</u> (U.S. Track Coaches Association)
- 5. John L. Feirer, Industrial Education
- Wayland D. Gardner, <u>Economics Society of Michigan</u> Newsletter

- 7. Robert E. Harmon, <u>Journal</u> of <u>Carbohydrates</u>. Nucleosides Nucleotides
- 8. Ruth Beall Heinig, Children's Theatre Review
- 9. Jack T. Humbert, <u>Michigan DECA-GRAM</u>, Junior Collegiate and Collegiate <u>Newsletter</u>
- 10. George G. Mallinson, School Science and Mathematics
- 11. Leo C. Stine, <u>The New Campus</u> (Journal of the Association for Continuing Professional Education)
- 12. John H. Stroupe, Comparative Drama

<u>Other Editorial Board Positions on a Journal published outside Western</u> Michigan University

- 1. Ted P. Bank II, Contributing Editor and Member, Editorial Board, The Explorers Journal
- Ted P. Bank II, Member, Editorial Advisory Board, Mariah Magazine: Journal of Wilderness Expedition
- Donald H. Bouma, Associate Editor, Social Affairs, Intellect
- 4. Mary Anne Bunda, Advisory Editor, <u>Journal of</u> Educational Measurement
- James W. Burns, Consultant's Network Board, Learning
- Gary Chartrand, Managing Editor, Journal of Graph Theory
- Mary H. Cordier, Chairperson, Advisory Board, Science and Children
- 8. Kenneth A. Dahlberg, Co-editor, Frontiers in Human Ecology
- 9. Audrey Davidson, Music Editor, <u>Ralph</u>: <u>A</u> <u>Newspaper</u> for Medieval and Renaissance Teaching
- Nancy E. Falk, Editorial Board, Journal of the American Academy of Religion
- 11. Paul C. Friday, Member, Advisory Board, <u>Interna-</u> <u>tional Journal of Comparative and Applied Criminal</u> Justice
- 12. C. J. Gianakaris, Advisory Editor, <u>Slavic</u> and <u>East</u> European Theatre Journal

- Elizabeth Giedeman, Associate Editor, <u>Classical</u> <u>Outlook</u>
- 14. Laurel Grotzinger, Editorial Board, <u>Journal of</u> Education for Librarianship
- 15. Laurel Grotzinger, Referee, <u>Journal of Library</u> <u>History</u>
- 16. Laurel Grotzinger, Reference & Subscription Books Review Committee, <u>Reference</u> and <u>Subscription</u> <u>Books</u> Review
- 17. Brian A. Iwata, Member, Board of Editors, <u>Journal</u> of <u>Applied Behavior Analysis</u>
- Brian A. Iwata, Editorial Consultant, <u>Behavior</u> Therapy
- C. I. Eugene Kim, Editorial Board, <u>Armed Forces</u> and <u>Society</u>
- 20. C. I. Eugene Kim, Editorial Board, <u>Journal of</u> Korean Affairs
- 21. C. I. Eugene Kim, Editorial Board, Asian Forum
- 22. Louis Kiraldi, Chairman, Editorial Advisory Board, Index to U.S. Government Periodicals
- 23. John R. Lindbeck, Design Editor, Industrial Education
- 24. David O. Lyon, Editorial Board, Psychological Record
- 25. Robert F. Maher, Associate Editor, <u>Proceedings of</u> the Central States Anthropological Society
- 26. Paul L. Maier, Editorial Advisor, <u>Christian Herald</u> Family Bookshelf
- George G. Mallinson, Chairman, Publication Advisory Board, <u>Blindness Annual</u>, American Association of Workers for the Blind
- Jacqueline V. Mallinson, Assistant Editor, <u>School</u> Science and Mathematics
- 29. David H. McKee, Contributing Editor, <u>Reference</u> Services Review
- Paul T. Mountjoy, Editorial Board, <u>Psychological</u> Record
- 31. Andrew C. Nahm, Area (Korea) Editor, <u>Asian</u> <u>Studies</u> Professional Review

- 32. James C. Petersen, Associate Editor, Journal of Voluntary Action Research
- 33. Charles L. Proctor, Editorial Committee, <u>American</u> <u>Society of Mechanical Engineers</u> (Engineering Design Division)
- 34. Charles L. Proctor, Editorial Committee Chairman, <u>American</u> <u>Society of Mechanical</u> <u>Engineers</u> (Materials Handling Engineering Division)
- 35. Rudolf J. Siebert, Editorial Committee, <u>Concilium</u> -<u>International Theological Journal</u> (Sociology Edition) Holland
- 36. Ernest L. Stech, Editorial Board, <u>Central States</u> <u>Speech</u> Journal
- 37. Courtney Stromsta, Associate Editor, Journal of Fluency Disorders
- William P. Viall, Member, Editorial Advisory Board, Open Court Publishing Company
- Morton O. Wagenfeld, Advisory Editor, <u>Sociological</u> <u>Quarterly</u>
- 40. Donald C. Weaver, Associate Editor, <u>Community</u> Education Journal
- 41. Arthur T. White, Associate Editor, Journal of Graph Theory
- 42. Glade Wilcox, Textbook Series Editor, <u>Electrical</u> Technology Series, Allyn and Bacon
- Clyde R. Willis, Editorial Consultant, <u>Cleft</u> <u>Palate</u> Journal
- 44. Clyde R. Willis, Associate Editor, <u>ASHA</u> Journal of the American Speech and Hearing Association
- John H. Yzenbaard, Member, Editorial Advisory Board, Michigan History
- 46. Lawrence Ziring, Board of Advisors, The Third World Review
- 47. Lawrence Ziring, Consultant, <u>Pakistan</u> <u>Political</u> Science Review

Chief Editor of a Journal published inside Western Michigan University

- 1. Phillip D. Adams, Pandora: The Humanities
- 2. Mary Anne Bunda, <u>The</u> <u>Evaluation</u> <u>Center</u> <u>Occasional</u> <u>Paper</u> <u>Series</u>
- 3. Kenneth A. Dahlberg, <u>Newsletter</u> of the <u>Environmental</u> Studies Section, International Studies Association
- 4. Clifford Davidson, Comparative Drama

- 5. C.J. Gianakaris, Comparative Drama
- 6. Robert J. Griffin, The Western Maestro/a
- 7. Robert A. Palmatier, The Informant
- 8. John R. Sommerfeldt, Studies in Medieval Culture
- 9. John H. Stroupe, Comparative Drama
- 10. Kenneth Vander Meulen, Reading Horizons

Other Editorial Board Positions on a Journal published inside Western Michigan University

- Guntram Bischoff, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture
- Ernst Breisach, Editorial Board, <u>Studies</u> in Medieval Culture
- Clifford Davidson, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture
- 4. George H. Demetrakopoulos, Editorial Board, Studies in Medieval Culture
- 5. John B. Dilworth, Member, Advisory Board, Proceedings of the Heraclitean Society
- 6. Stuart Dybek, General Editor, The Trial Ballon
- 7. David Ede, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in Medieval</u> <u>Culture</u>
- 8. E. Rozanne Elder, Associate Editor, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture
- 9. Robert W. Felkel, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture
- 10. C. J. Gianakaris, Coeditor, Comparative Drama
- Elizabeth Giedeman, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture
- 12. Otto Grundler, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in Medieval</u> Culture
- Louis Kiraldi, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in Medieval</u> Culture
- Robert A. Palmatier, Editorial Board, <u>Studies in</u> <u>Medieval Culture</u>
- 15. Ronald Spatz, Non-fiction Editor, Trial Ballon
- Larry Syndergaard, Associate Editor, <u>Studies in</u> Medieval Culture

ACCOUNTANCY

Burke, John T.

Basic Budgeting for Michigan Townships and Villages. Institute for Community Development and Services, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Michigan, 1975. Pp. viii + 55. (with James L. Mitchell)

Basic Budgeting for Michigan Townships and Villages Problem Manual. Institute for Community Development and Services, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Michigan, 1976. Pp. iv + 29. (with James L. Mitchell)

Mitchell, James L.

Basic Budgeting for Michigan Townships and Villages. Institute for Community Development and Services, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Michigan, 1975. Pp. viii + 55. (with John T. Burke)

Basic Budgeting for Michigan Townships and Villages Problem Manual. Institute for Community Development and Services, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Michigan, 1976. Pp. iv + 29. (with John T. Burke)

Newell, Gale E.

"How to Plan a Training Program." <u>Personnel Journal</u>, LV (May 1976), 220-5.

ADMINISTRATION

Mallinson, George G.

"They Got That Way by Being Chased by Too Many Dogs!" <u>School Science</u> and Mathematics, LXXV (October 1975), 483-4.

"You Can't Pump Water When You Ain't Got No Well!" <u>School Science</u> and Mathematics, LXXV (November 1975), 575-6.

"It Met All Design Specifications!" <u>School Science</u> and <u>Mathematics</u>, LXXV (December 1975), 665-6.

"Cracker Jacks and the Milk of Human Kindness." <u>School</u> <u>Science</u> and Mathematics, LXXVI (January 1976), 1-2.

"Hoffa, Raingutters and Trash Mashers." <u>School Science and Mathematics</u>, LXXVI (February 1976), 91-2.

"The Air Crash That Nearly Wiped Bill Benefield." <u>School Science and</u> Mathematics, LXXVI (March 1976), 181-2.

"To Dr. Margaret F. Willerding: So That's What in H____ a Dean Looks Like!" School Science and Mathematics, LXXVI (May-June 1976), 363-4.

"It's Time for a Second Coat," in "The Guest Room." The Virginia Mathematics Teacher, II (February 1976), 6-8.

(Review) Court, Arthur and Campbell, Ian, <u>Minerals</u>: <u>Nature's Fabulous</u> <u>Jewels</u>. New York: Harry N. Abrams, Inc., <u>Publishers</u>, <u>1975</u>. <u>Pp. 318</u> in School Science and Mathematics, LXXV (October 1975), 572.

(Review) Buros, Oscar K., (ed.), <u>Tests in Print II</u>: <u>An Index to Tests</u>, <u>Test Reviews</u>, and the Literature on Specific Tests. Highland Park, New Jersey: The Gryphon Press, 1974. Pp. xxxix + 1107 in <u>School</u> <u>Science</u> and Mathematics, LXXV (October 1975), 572-3.

(Review) Buros, Oscar K., (ed.), <u>Mathematics Tests and Reviews</u>. Pp. xxvi + 435; <u>Sciences Tests and Reviews</u>. Pp. xxiv + 296. Highland Park, New Jersey: The Gryphon Press, 1975 in <u>School Science and Mathematics</u>, LXXV (November 1975), 663-4.

(Review) <u>1975 Guidebook to Michigan Taxes</u>. Chicago: Commerce Clearing House, Inc., 1975. Pp. ii + 210 in <u>School</u> <u>Science</u> and <u>Mathematics</u>, LXXV (November 1975), 664.

(Review) Rothman, Milton A., <u>Energy and the Future</u>. New York: Franklin Watts, Inc., 1975. Pp. 114 in <u>AAAS Science Books & Films</u>, XI (September 1975), 84.

(Review) Abisch, Roz and Kaplan, Boche, <u>Textiles</u>. New York: Franklin Watts, Inc., 1975. Pp. 64 in <u>AAAS</u> <u>Science</u> <u>Books &</u> <u>Films</u>, XI (December 1975), 161.

(Review) Gutnik, Martin J., <u>Energy</u>: <u>Its Past</u>, <u>Its Present</u>, <u>Its Future</u>. Chicago: Childrens Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. 46 in <u>Science Activities</u>, XIII (May-June 1976), 38-9.

ANTHROPOLOGY

Jacobs, Alan H.

"Maasi Pastoralism in Historical Perspective." Chapter 13, Pp. 406-25 in Monod, Theodore (ed.), <u>Pastoralism in Tropical Africa</u>, London: Oxford University Press, 1975. Pp. xv + 502.

"Volunteer Firemen: Altruism in Action." Chapter 15, Pp. 194-205 in Arens, W. and Montague, Susan P., (eds.), <u>The American Dimension: Cultural Myths</u> and <u>Social Realities</u>. New York: Alfred Publishing Company, Inc., 1976. Pp. xvii + 221.

Maher, Robert

"The Great Ifugao War: A Study in Archaeology and Oral History." <u>Asian</u> Perspectives, XVIII (March 1976), 64-74.

(Review) Oliver, Douglas L., <u>Ancient Tahitian Society</u>. Honolulu, Hawaii: University Press of Hawaii, 1975. Pp. xi + 1419 in <u>Choice</u>, XII (September 1975), 881.

(Review) Brady, Ivan A. and Isaac, Barry L., (eds.), <u>A Reader in Culture</u> <u>Change</u>. New York: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 1975. Pp. xvi + 343 in Choice, XII (November 1975), 1208.

(Review) Waddell, Eric, <u>The Mound Builders: Agricultural Practices</u>, <u>Environment</u>, <u>and Society</u> in <u>the Central Highlands of New Guinea</u>. American <u>Ethnological Society</u>, <u>Monograph 53</u>, Seattle and London: University of Washington Press, 1972. Pp. xvi + 253 in <u>American Anthropologist</u>, LXXVII (December 1975), 941-2.

(Review) Provencher, Ronald, <u>Mainland Southeast Asia</u>: <u>An Anthropological</u> <u>Perspective</u>. Pacific Palisades, California: Goodyear Publishing Company, Inc., 1975. Pp. viii + 216 in Choice, XII (December 1975), 1342

(Review) Willis, Ian, Lae: Village and City. Melbourne: Melbourne University Press, 1974. Pp. xvi + 1973 in Choice, XII (January 1976), 1477.

(Review) Casteel, Richard W. and Quimby, George I., (eds.), <u>Marine</u> <u>Adaptations of the Pacific</u>. The Hague and Paris: Mouton Publishers, 1975. Pp. x + 319 in <u>Choice</u>, XIII (May 1976), 402.

ART

DeLuca, Joseph

"Silver Cloud Support." Aluminum and stainless, 9 inches by 12 inches by 2 inches, painting and sculpture, Midwest Faculty-Artists Invitational, work illustrated in catalog, Krannert Museum, University of Illinois, Champaign, Illinois, May 15-June 30, 1976.

"Silver Cloud Support." Aluminum and stainless, 9 inches by 12 inches by 2 inches, painting and sculpture, Midwest Faculty-Artists Invitational, work illustrated in catalog, Indiana University Art Museum, Bloomington, Indiana, April 4-May 15, 1976.

One Person Exhibition, 20 installations and constructions. Gallery Seven, Fisher Building, Detroit, Michigan, March 20-April 14, 1976.

"Art and Artist." Exhibition Review by Joy Colby, Critic, Detroit News, April 28, 1976.

"Crucifixion." Three panels, 3 feet by 8 feet by 3 inches, and "From the Pearl," 7 feet by 7 feet, construction, Canbrook Academy of Art Museum, Bloomfield Hills, Michigan, February 29-March 25, 1976. "Black Widow," "Iron Maiden," and "Altarpiece Two." Three installation works, Invitational Alumni Exhibition, Kresge Art Center, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Michigan, March 21-April 18, 1976.

"Pink Lozenge" and "Transept." Aluminum reliefs, Invitational Alumni Exhibition, School of Art Gallery, Bowling Green University, Bowling Green, Ohio, May 9-June 15, 1976.

"Heraldic Device No. 3." Aluminum and stainless, 12 inches by 18 inches by 3 inches, and "Grey Proximate" mixed media, 24 inches by 39 inches by 4 inches, Ninth Biennial Juried Exhibition, South Bend Art Center, South Bend, Indiana, April 25-May 16, 1976.

"Static Projectile." Collage, 30 inches by 30 inches, and "Surplus," collage, 24 inches by 36 inches, Muskegon Annual Juried Exhibit, Hackley Art Museum, Muskegon, Michigan, February-March, 1976.

"Small Works." Group show, 2 works included, Gallery Seven, Fisher Building, Detroit, Michigan, December 4-12, 1976.

"Altarpiece No. 3." Aluminum construction, 3 feet by 8 feet by 3 feet, award and illustrated in catalog, Kalamazoo Institute of Arts, Kalamazoo, Michigan, February 1-25, 1976.

Johnston, Robert P.

"Voyage to Alabama." An original Collage-Assemblage, 60 inches by 28 inches, Annual Faculty Exhibition, Miller Auditorium, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, November 1975.

"A Visit to Chicago with my Daughter Paula." An original print in Xerography, 14 inches by 8 inches, Annual Faculty Exhibition, Miller Auditorium, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, November 1975.

"Voyage of Life/Richard Nixon." Five original assemblages, each 72 inches by 30 inches, Inaugural Group Exhibition, Robert Johnston Gallery, Saniwax Building, Kalamazoo, Michigan, November-December 1975.

"Wesley 'Wackey' Olson." An original relief sculpture in nickel-bronze, 38 inches by 19 inches, permanent commission installed in Olson Hockey Arena, Marquette, Michigan, February 1976.

"Presidential Medallion." An original relief design in cast aluminum, 6 inches by 6 inches, commission for inauguration of President John Bernhard, President's Office, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, April 1976.

"One-Man Exhibition." Twenty-two original works of sculpture, drawing and assemblage, Robert Johnston Gallery, Kalamazoo, Michigan, March 12-April 2, 1976.

King, Donald E.

New Paintings, (supported in part by Western Michigan University Faculty Research Grant). 10 large oil paintings on canvas; 15 small works in oil on canvas; 10 drawings in ink on paper. King Gallery, Kalamazoo, Michigan, November 16-30, 1975.

"Bather II." Oil on canvas, 6 1/2 feet by 7 feet, Midwestern College Artists Invitational, University of Illinois, Champaign-Urbana, Illinois, Spring 1976.

Rensenhouse, Barbara

"Night Lights at Sangren" and "Nature in Neon." Two original multiple montages using colored photographic prints and colored acetate, 12 inches by 24 inches, Delta College Art Gallery, Midland, Michigan, February 1976.

Rhodes, Curtis A.

"BAIT/RABATT." 3-M photo/collage, edition 200, 8 inches by 11 inches, Spawn Press, University of Akron, Akron, Ohio, April 1976.

"BEAM DRIFT." Color photo-etching, 22 inches by 30 inches, Detroit Paint Workshop - Bicentennial Portfolio II, Detroit, Michigan, March 1976.

"Untitled." 3-M photo assemblage with 16 mm black and white film loop, 36 inches by 42 inches, "EROTIC ART" Robert Johnston Gallery, Kalamazoo, Michigan, February 1976.

"Untitled." Lead, aluminum, canvas with encaustic construction, 32 inches by 52 inches by 3 inches, Robert Johnston Gallery, Kalamazoo, Michigan, October 1975.

ARTS & SCIENCES, COLLEGE OF

Brown, Charles T.

"Between People - A Mystery of Language." Chapter 1, Pp. 18 in Schulz, Renate A., (ed.), <u>Teaching for Communication in the Foreign Language</u> <u>Classroom</u>, Skokie, Illinois: National Textbook Company, 1976. Pp. vii + 131.

"Interpersonal Communication in a Future Shock World." <u>Michigan Speech</u> Association Journal, XI (Spring 1976), 32-45.

Cothran, Tilman

"Conflicting Perceptions of Social Reality." <u>The Atlanta Historical</u> Bulletin, XIX (1975), 65-76.

Cottrell, June S.

Teaching with Creative Dramatics. Skokie, Illinois: National Textbook Company, 1975. Pp. v + 239.

BIOLOGY

Brewer, Richard

"The Time of Habitat Selection by Birds." <u>The Ibis</u>, CXVII (October 1975), 521-2. (with K. G. Harrison)

"Mammal Populations of Oak Forest in Southwestern Michigan." <u>The</u> <u>Jack</u>-Pine Warbler, LIII (December 1975), 131-41. (with J. R. Hodgson)

"Solitary Vireo Nests in Kalamazoo County, Michigan." <u>The Jack-Pine</u> Warbler, LIII (December 1975), 158-9.

"In memoriam: Frank J. Hinds." <u>The Jack-Pine</u> Warbler, LIII (June 1976), 59-61.

Ficsor, Gyula

"Methodology for Dosimetry of Chemical Mutagens in Rete Testis Fluid of the Ram." <u>Mutation</u> <u>Research</u>, XXXI (October 1975), 331. (with R. D. Beyer)

Fowler, Dona J.

"Effects of Monochromatic Light on Successive Populations of <u>Drosophila</u> <u>Melanogaster</u> (Wild Type)." <u>American</u> <u>Zoologist</u>, XV (July 1975), 803. (with S. Hallgren and D. Duquette)

"In Vitro Regulation by Light of 24-hour Rhythmic Serotonin Production." Journal of Interdisciplinary Cycle Research, VI (August 1975), 121-8. (with Clarence J. Goodnight)

"Effects of Monochromatic Light on 24-hour Serotonin Production in <u>Drosophila Melanogaster</u>, After 15 Generations." <u>American Zoologist</u>, XVI (May 1976), 257. (with Clarence J. Goodnight)

Goodnight, Clarence J.

"The Influence of Environmental Factors on the Accumulation and Retention of Cesium-137 by the worm Limnodrilus hoffmeisteri (Oligochaeta)." Pp. 242-9 in Cushing, Colbert E., (ed.), <u>Radioecology and Energy</u> <u>Resources</u>. Stroudsburg, Pennsylvania: Dowden, Hutchinson and Ross, Inc., 1976. Pp. xv + 400. (with William Steger) Limnological Investigation of the Muskegon County, Michigan, Wastewater Storage Lagoons. Phase One. Project report, EPA-60C/3-75-009. Environmental Research Laboratory, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Corvallis, Oregon, September 1975. Pp. x + 90. (with W. R. Frykberg and Peter G. Meier)

(Editor) <u>Titles</u> and <u>Abstracts</u>, <u>Twenty-fourth <u>Annual Meeting</u></u>. North American Benthological Society, <u>March 24-6</u>, 1976. LaCrosse, Wisconsin, March 1976. Pp. 44. (with Marie L. Goodnight)

"Morphorphological Changes of the Coelomic Cells and Sperm of Limnodrilus Hoffmeisteri After Exposure to X-irradiation." Pp. 3 in Goodnight, Clarence J. and Goodnight, Marie L., (eds.), <u>Titles and Abstracts</u>. Twenty-fourth Annual Meeting, North American Benthological Society, March 24-6, 1976. LaCrosse, Wisconsin, 1976. Pp. 44. (with Edward M. Block)

"Benthos Changes in the Muskegon Wastewater Storage Lagoons." Pp. 8 in Goodnight, Clarence J. and Goodnight, Marie L., (eds.), <u>Titles and</u> <u>Abstracts</u>. Twenty-fourth Annual Meeting, North American Benthological Society, March 24-6, 1976. LaCrosse, Wisconsin, 1976. Pp. 44. (with W. R. Frykberg)

"In Vitro Regulation by Light of 24-hour Rhythmic Serotonin Production." Journal of Interdisciplinary Cycle Research, VI (August 1975), 121-8. (with Dona J. Fowler)

"The Effect of X-irradiation on the Coelomic Cells of the Tubificid Limnodrilus Hoffmeisteri." Transactions American Microscopial Society, XCV (January 1976), 23-34. (with Edward M. Block)

"Effects of Monochromatic Light on 24-hour Serotonin Production in <u>Drosophila</u> <u>melanogaster</u>, After 15 Generations." <u>American</u> <u>Zoologist</u>, XVI (May 1976), 257. (with Dona J. Fowler)

(Review) Kozlovsky, D. G., An <u>Ecological and</u> <u>Evoluntionary Ethic</u>. Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey: Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1974. Pp. 116 in Bios, XLVI (December 1975), 209.

(Review) Smith, J. M., <u>Models in Ecology</u>. New York: Cambridge University Press, 1974. Pp. 146 in Bios, XLVI (December 1975), 209-10.

Schultz, Beth

(Review) Simon, Seymour, Life in the Dark: How Animals Survive at Night. New York: Franklin Watts, Inc., 1975. Pp. 72 in Science and Children, XIII (October 1975), 43.

(Review) Conklin, Gladys, Journey of the Gray Whales. New York: Holiday House, Inc., 1974. Pp. 40 in Science and Children, XIII (October 1975), 43.

Van Deventer, William C.

(Review) Mangelsdorf, Paul, <u>Corn</u>, <u>Its Origin</u>, <u>Evolution</u>, <u>and Improvement</u>. Cambridge, Massachusetts: The Bellmap Press of Harvard University Press, 1974. Pp. 262 in <u>Agricultural</u> <u>History</u>, XLIX (July 1975), 561-2.

BLACK AMERICANA STUDIES

Wilson, Benjamin C.

(Review) Fischer, Roger A., <u>The Segregation Struggle in Louisiana</u>, <u>1862-1977</u>. Champaign-Urbana, <u>Illinois:</u> University of Illinois Press, <u>1974</u>. Pp. ii + 168 in Mid-America, LVII (July 1975), 204.

BLIND REHABILITATION

Lennon, Elizabeth M.

"Metrics for Visually Impaired Persons." The New Outlook for the Blind, LXX (January 1976), 1-4. (with John L. Feirer and William K. Purdy)

BUSINESS EDUCATION & ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

DeYoung, Ronald C.

"A Historical Development of Shorthand." Chapter 5, Pp. 94-103 in Woolschlager, Ruth B., and Harris, E. Edward, (eds.), <u>Business Education</u> <u>Yesterday, Today, and Tomorrow</u>. Reston, Virginia: National Business Education Association, 1976. Pp. iii + 255. (with Hamden L. Forkner)

McKitrick, Max O.

"Using Cases and Games to Motivate Basic Business and Consumer Education Students." <u>Business Education</u> World, LVI (November/December 1975), 19, 25.

CHEMISTRY

Anderson, Robert Hunt

"Fortran Subroutines for Use in Physical Chemistry." Journal of Chemical Education, LII (December 1975), 776.

Harmon, Robert E.

"Silyl Derivatives of Cellulose." Chapter 4, Pp. 39-50 in Turback, A. F., (ed.), <u>Cellulose Technology Series</u>. American Chemical Society, Washington, D.C., 1975. Pp. vii + 200.

"Alkylthiocolchicines and N-Deacetyl-alkylthiocolchicines and Their Anti-leukemic Activity." Journal of Pharmaceutical Sciences, LXIV (July 1975), 646-8.

"Preparation and Anticoagulant Activity of Trimethylsilyl Heparin in Carbowas." Journal of Medicinal Chemistry, XVIII (July 1975), 250-3. (with Edward E. Nishizawa, Daniel J. Wynalda, Kalyan K. De, and Surendra K. Gupta)

"N-Deacetyl-N-(Per-O-acetyl-glycopyranosylthiocarbamoyl)-methylthiocolcicines and Their Antileukemic Activity." Journal of Carbohydrates. Nucleosides.Nucleotides, II (July 1975), 171-6. (with Kalyan K. De and George T. Shiau)

"Preparation of Precursors of Glycosyl Carbodiimides." Journal of Carbohydrates.Nucleosides.Nucleotides, II (August 1975), 259-62. (with Kalyan K. De and George T. Shiau)

"Synthesis of Methyl 2,3,4-Tri-O-acetyl-6-deoxy-6-iodo-q-D-glucopyranoside." <u>Organic Preparations</u> and <u>Procedures International</u>, VII (July 1975), 11-4. (with Tai-Shun)

"Synthesis of Nitronucleosides." Organic Preparations and Procedures International, VII (August 1975), 165-72. (with Tai-Shun Lin)

4-Substituted Azobenzenesulfonamides as Fasciolicides. United States Patent Abstracts, Washington, D.C., December 2, 1975. Unpaged.

McCarville, Michael E.

"Investigation of Turbidity Caused by Starch-Titania Systems." <u>Water</u> Research, X (January 1976), 5-8.

Stenesh, Jochanan

Dictionary of Biochemistry. New York: John Wiley & Sons, 1975. Pp. viii + 344.

"Information Transfer in Thermophilic Bacteria." Pp. 85-101 in Heinrich. Milton R., (ed.), Extreme Environments - Mechanisms of Microbial Adaptation. New York: Academic Press, Inc., 1976. Pp. xv + 362.

Trimitsis, George

"Effect of Stabilizing Groups on the Extent of Long Range 77 Electron Participation in Carbanions." Journal of the American Chemical Society, XCVII (November 1975), 7193-4. (with A. Tuncay) "On the Use of Proton Nuclear Magnetic Resonance as a Tool in Determining Long Range of -Interactions in Carbanions." Journal of the American Chemical Society, XCVIII (March 1976), 1997-9. (with A. Tuncay)

COMMUNICATION ARTS & SCIENCES

Beck, Roy A.

Stagecraft. Skokie, Illinois: National Textbook Company, 1975. Pp. ii + 81.

Heinig, Ruth Beall

"Winifred Ward: Her Life in Art." <u>Children's Theatre Review</u>, XXV (Spring 1976), 2-4.

Jaksa, James A.

"Communication, Community, and Communion." <u>Monastic Exchange</u>, VII (Winter 1975), 49-57.

"Research Report No. 3: A Study of the Silence and Communication of Cistercian Monks." Monastic Exchange, VIII (Spring 1976), 54-8.

"Research Report No. 4: A Study of the Silence and Communication of Cistercian Monks." Monastic Exchange, VIII (Summer 1976), 36-40.

Northouse, Peter C.

"Othodontic Feedback." Journal of Clinical Othodontics, X (August 1976), 596-600. (with R. S. Callender, A. Barbona, and B. Nassau)

Rossman, Jules

"The TV Critic Column: Is It Influential?" The Journal of Broadcasting, XIX (Fall 1976), 401-11.

Stech, Ernest L.

Working in Groups. Skokie, Illinois: National Textbook Company, 1976. Pp. xvi + 258. (with Sharon A. Ratliffe)

Telling the Testing Story Through The Mass Media. Cooperative Accountability Project, Colorado Department of Education, Denver, Colorado, 1976. Pp. 23. (with Ned S. Hubbell)

"Sequential Structure in Human Social Communication." <u>Human</u> <u>Communica</u>tion Research, I (Winter 1975), 168-79.

COUNSELING AND PERSONNEL

Betz, Robert L.

"A Proposed Typology for Group Process." Chapter 8, Pp. 126-32 in Boles, Harold (ed.), <u>Multidisciplinary Readings in Educational Leader</u>ship. New York: MSS Information Corporation, 1976. Pp. 442.

"Using the Self-Defeating Behavior Model in the Consultant Relationship." Chapter 15, Pp. 194-205 in Cudney, Milton (ed.), <u>Implementation and</u> <u>Innovation of the Elimination of Self-Defeating Behavior Theory</u>. Kalamazooo, Michigan: Life Giving Enterprises, <u>Inc., 1976</u>. Pp. 223.

Lamper, Neil

"The Junkman." <u>Voices:</u> The <u>Art</u> and <u>Science</u> of <u>Psychotherapy</u>, X (1974-75), Issue 38.

"Songs of Tuwaqachi." <u>Voices:</u> <u>The</u> <u>Art</u> <u>and</u> <u>Science</u> <u>of</u> <u>Psychotherapy</u>, XI (1975), Issue 39.

COUNSELING CENTER

Boothroyd, Gregory W.

"Individual Counseling: An Interview with Greg Boothroyd." Chapter 4, Pp. 50-67 in Cudney, Milton R., Implementation and Innovation of the Elimination of Self-Defeating Behavior Theory. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Life Giving Enterprises, Inc., 1976. Pp. 223.

Cudney, Milton R.

Self-Defeating Characters. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Life Giving Enterprises, Inc., 1975. Pp. 117.

Implementation and Innovation. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Life Giving Enterprises, Inc., 1976. Pp. 223.

DISTRIBUTIVE EDUCATION

Neschich, Richard

"Professional Training, Fail-Safe Equipment Improve Checkout Efficiency." <u>Food Distributors</u> <u>News</u>, XVII (March/April 1976), 8-10. (with Richard Lamantia)

ECONOMICS

Ho, Alfred K.

(Review) Eckstein, Alexander, <u>China's Economic Development</u>, <u>the Interplay of Scarcity and Ideology</u>. Ann Arbor: The University of Michigan Press, 1975. Pp. ix + 399 in <u>Michigan Academician</u>, IX (Summer 1976), 124-6.

Kripalani, Gangaram K.

"A Method for Estimating Net Migration and Net Employment Effects of Project Location, Using Population Census Data." <u>Proceedings of the</u> <u>Social Statistics Section, American Statistical Association, 1974.</u> American Statistical Association, Washington, D.C., 1974. Pp. 357-62.

Zelder, Raymond E.

"Poverty, Housing and Market Processes." Pp. 217-26 in Gale, Stephen and Moore, Eric G., (eds.), The <u>Manipulated</u> City. Chicago: Maaroufa Press, 1975. Pp. xiii + 366.

EDUCATION, COLLEGE OF

Travers, Robert M. W.

Grundlagen des Lernens. (übersetzt von Ludwig Bittlinger). Munchen, Germany: Oldenbourg Verlag, 1975. Pp. 568.

"Impact of Research on Classroom Teaching." <u>Educational Leadership</u>, XXXIII (April 1976), 498-501.

EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP

Boles, Harold W.

Introduction to Educational Leadership. New York: Harper and Row Publishers, Inc., 1975. Pp. ix + 448. (with James A. Davenport)

(Editor) <u>Multidisciplinary Readings in</u> <u>Educational Leadership</u>. New York: <u>MSS Information Corporation</u>, <u>1976</u>. <u>Pp</u>. viii + 442.

Activities Manual for Introduction to Educational Leadership. New York: Harper and Row Publishers, Inc., 1975. Pp. viii + 80.

"An Administrative Team?" Journal of Educational Administration (Australia), XIII (October 1975), 73-80.

Davenport, James A.

Introduction to Educational Leadership. New York: Harper and Row Publishers, Inc., 1975. Pp. ix + 448. (with Harold W. Boles)

Roth, Rodney

Communication Evaluation: Some Practical Suggestions. Cooperative Accountability Project, Colorado Department of Education, Denver, Colorado, Fall 1975. Pp. 9.

Lansing Test Audit. Lansing Public Schools, Lansing, Michigan, August 1975. Pp. 9. (with L. Goldsmith)

Process Audit Report. Lansing Public Schools, Lansing, Michigan, August 1975. Pp. 13. (with L. Goldsmith)

Sanders, James R.

(Co-editor) Problems and Potentials of Applied Performance Testing. Northwest Regional Educational Laboratory. Portland, Oregon, December 1975. Pp. 159. (with T. Sachse)

"Alternatives for Achievement Testing." <u>Educational</u> <u>Technology</u>, XVI (March 1976), 17-23. (with S. L. Murray)

Smidchens, Uldis

"Attitudes Toward Mentally Gifted Learners." <u>The Gifted Child Quarterly</u>, XX (Spring 1976), 109-13. (with Don Sellin)

Weaver, Donald C.

"Contributions of the American Experience in Community Education to the Australian Experience." Pp. 5-15 in <u>Lorne Conference Report to</u> <u>Community Educators</u>. Education Ministry of Victoria, Melbourne, Australia, April 1976.

"The Emerging Community Education Model." Pp. 9-19 in Lorne Conference <u>Report to</u> <u>Community Educators</u>. Education Ministry of Victoria, Melbourne, Australia, April 1976.

EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES CENTER

Fenton, Mary Frances

"Frustration." An original sculpture in bronze, 9 inches, Art Center, South Bend, Indiana, April 25-May 16, 1976.

ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING

McCabe, William M.

"An Introductory Course in PDP-8 Programming and Interfacing." Pp. 633-9 in <u>Proceedings</u> of the Digital Equipment Computer Users Society, Canada, 1976, Volume 2. Maynard, Massachusetts, 1976. Pp. 571-769.

ENGLISH

Callan, Edward T.

"Alan Paton's <u>Apartheid and the Archbishop</u>: An Allegory of the Christian Way." English Studies in Africa, XIX (March 1976), 39-47.

"Excerpts from <u>Alan Paton</u>." <u>Contemporary Literary Criticism</u>, IV (Annual 1975), <u>395-6</u>.

(Review) Graham-White, Anthony, <u>The Drama of Black Africa</u>. New York: Samuel French, Inc., 1974. Pp. xii + 220 in <u>Comparative Drama</u>, X (Spring 1976), 78-82.

(Review) Qamber, Akhtar, Yeats and the Noh, with Two Plays for Dancers by Yeats and Two Noh Plays. Tokyo/New York: Weatherhill, 1974. Pp. ii + 162 in Choice, XII (October 1975), 994.

(Review) O'Driscoll, Robert and Reynolds, Lorna, Yeats and the Theatre. Toronto: Macmillan Company, 1975. Pp. xiv + 288 in <u>Choice</u>, XII (November 1975), 1171.

(Review) Garaner, Calin, (ed.), <u>Knocking on the Door</u>, <u>Shorter</u> <u>Writings</u> <u>by Alan Paton</u>. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1976. Pp. viii + 296 in Choice, XIII (June 1976), 502.

Carlson, Norman E.

"The Newberry Ephemerides: A Family Record Book." <u>Notes</u> and <u>Queries</u>, XXII (July 1975), 307-9.

Cooley, John R.

"'The Monster' -- Stephen Crane's 'Invisible Man!'" The Markham Review, V (Fall 1975), 10-4.

"George Economou." Pp. 424-5 in Vinson, James (ed.), <u>Contemporary</u> <u>Poets</u>. London: St. James and New York: St. Martin's Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. xv + 1849.

"Leonard Nathan." Pp. 1104-7 in Vinson, James (ed.), <u>Contemporary</u> <u>Poets</u>. London: St. James Press and New York: St. Martin's Press, Inc., 1975. Pp xv + 1849.

"Thomas Parkinson." Pp. 1168-9 in Vinson, James (ed.), <u>Contemporary</u> <u>Poets</u>. London: St. James Press and New York: St. Martin's Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. xv + 1849.

(Review) Boyle, Kay, The Underground Woman. New York: Doubleday and Company, Inc., 1975. Pp. 264 in Choice, XII (August 1975), 680.

(Review) Snyder, Gary, <u>Turtle</u> <u>Island</u>. Philadelphia, Pennsylvania: New Directions, 1975. Pp. 114 in Choice, XII (August 1975), 396.

Davidson, Clifford 0.

"Northern Spirituality and the Late Medieval Drama in York." Chapter 8, Pp. 125-51, 204-8 in Elder, E. Rozanne, (ed.), <u>The Spirituality of</u> <u>Western Christendom</u>. Kalamazoo: Cistercian Publications, 1976. Pp. <u>xxxv + 217</u>.

"Lay Devotion and the Mass According to the Use of York." Introduction, Pp. 5-10 in <u>The Corpus Christi Mass</u>. Kalamazoo: The Medieval Institute, 1976. Pp. 32.

"Erotic 'Women's Songs' in Anglo-Saxon England." <u>Neophilologus</u>, LIX (Fall 1959), 451-62.

"The Love Mythos in the Middle Ages and Renaissance." <u>Ball State</u> University Forum, XVI (Autumn 1975), 3-14.

"A Reading of <u>Titus</u> <u>Andronicus</u>." <u>Susquehanna</u> <u>University</u> <u>Studies</u>, X (June 1976), 93-100.

"Blake's <u>Songs of Experience</u> and 'Rebel Nature.'" <u>Research</u> <u>Studies</u>, XLIV (Spring 1976), 35-41.

"D. H. Lawrence, the New Freedom, and the Literature of Love." <u>Cimaron</u> Review, XXXIV (January 1976), 29-34.

Demetrakopoulos, Stephanie

"Eve as a Circean and Courtly Fatal Woman." Milton Quarterly, IX (December 1975), 99-106.

Douma, Rollin G.

"Censorship in the English Classroom: A Review of Research." Journal of Research and Development in Education, IX (Spring 1976), 60-8.

Dybek, Stuart

"The Maze." Pp. 163-74 in Knight, Damon, (ed.), Orbit 17. New York: Harper & Row Publishers, Inc., 1975. Pp. vi + 218.

"Sunday at the Zoo." Paris Review, LXII (Summer 1975), 143.

(Poem) "Iowa." Poetry Now, II (September 1975), 23.

(Poem) "Among the Nymphs." Cottonwood Review (Fall 1975), 46.

(Poems) "Design for a Menu" and "Homage to Giacometti." <u>Chelsea</u>, XXXIV (Fall 1975), 68-9.

(Poem) "Connections." Twigs, XII (Fall 1975), 27.

(Poem) "Clouds." The Chariton Review, I (Fall 1975), 24.

(Poems) "Goathead" and "Hibiscus." Wind, V (Fall 1975), 18.

(Poems) "Buglight" and "Season of Jellyfish." The Chowder Review, V (Fall 1975), 8.

"Maroon." Vagabond, XXII (December 1975), 44.

"The Dead in Korea." The Falcon, VI (Winter 1975), 49-52.

(Poem) "Cowboys." Poetry Now, II (January 1976), 35.

"Horror Movie." The Magazine of Fantasy and Science Fiction, L (January 1976), 45-60.

(Poems) "Grand Entrance" and "Doors." <u>Skywriting</u> 6, II (Winter 1975-76), 59-60.

(Poem) "Beauty Spots." Clown War, X (Spring 1976), 35.

(Poems) "Archangle," "Conversation," and "The Rhymers." The Lowlands Review, II (Spring 1976), 6, 28-9.

(Poem) "Americocci Blues." Look Quick, IV (Spring 1976), 8-9.

(Poems) "Reflections" and "Clouds." Oink!, XII (Spring 1976), 72.

(Poem) "Last Snow." Cutbank, VI (Spring 1976), 44.

(Poems) "Jeannette" and "Off Great Thatch." <u>Confrontation</u>, XII (Spring/Summer 1976), 84-5.

(Poem) "Night of Voyeurs." The Ohio Review, XVII (Winter 1976), 44.

(Poems) "My Ghost," "Fall Night," "The Door," and "Portals of Tomorrow." Intermedia, I (Winter/Spring 1976), unpaged.

(Poem) "A Friend of the Family." <u>Antioch</u> <u>Review</u>, XXXIV (Spring 1976), 328.

"Midwest." The Sou'wester, IV (Spring 1976), 1-7.

(Poem) "The Magician's Fingers." Nausea, X (Summer 1976), 48.

(Review) Singer, Geoffrey, and Smith, C. A., (eds.), <u>Cleveland</u> <u>Anthology</u>. Cleveland: Pranayama Publications, 1975. Pp. 144 in Cleveland, IV (November 1975), 141-4.

(Review) Scott, Herb, <u>Disguises</u>. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press, 1974. Pp. 71 and <u>The Shoplifter's Handbook</u>. Kalamazoo: Blue Mountain Press. Pp. 25 in The Chowder Review, V (Fall 1975), 64-6.

Gianakaris, Constantine J.

(Review) Riggs, David, <u>Shakespeare's Heroical Histories</u>: <u>"Henry VI"</u> and <u>Its Literary Tradition</u>. Cambridge, Massachusetts: Harvard University Press, 1971. Pp. viii + 194 in <u>Shakespeare</u> <u>Studies</u>, VIII (Annual 1976), 438-44.

Goldfarb, Clare R.

"Solzhenitsyn's Literary Experiment." <u>South Atlantic Quarterly</u>, LXXV (Spring 1976), 173-82.

Hughes, Theone

Sentence Combining: <u>A Means of Increasing Reading Comprehension</u>, ED 112 421. Western Michigan University Faculty Research Grant, 1975. ERIC, Clearinghouse on Reading and Communication Skills, Urbana, Illinois, 1976. Pp. ii + 69.

Macrorie, Ken

Writing To Be Read: Revised Second Edition. Rochelle Park, New Jersey: Hayden Book Company, 1976. Pp. v + 278.

"A Room with Class." Media & Methods, XII (October 1975), 62-4, 67-8.

"A Room with Class: Strangling the Engfish." (sic), Media & Methods, XII (November 1975), 12, 14, 55.

"A Room with Class: Destructions." Media & Methods, XII (January 1976), 8, 54-5.

"A Room with Class: Tried and Traw." Media & Methods, XII (May/June 1976), 8, 38.

McTaggart, Fred

Wolf That I Am: In Search of the Red Earth People. Boston, Massachusetts: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1976. Pp. ix + 195.

Miller, Ralph N.

"Associationist Psychology and Stedman's Theory of Poetry." <u>The Markham</u> Review, V (Summer 1976), 65-71.

"The Fiction of Wright Morris: The Sense of Ending." <u>Midamerica</u>, III (Annual 1976), 56-76.

Nelson, Arnold G.

The Swing. Film, 16 mm., sound, color. Regional Educational Media Center, Kalamazoo, Michigan 1976. (with Ronald Spatz)

Spatz, Ronald

"An Easy Dance." Fiction, IV (1976), 9.

"The Prostate Gland." The Midatlantic Review, I (1976), 77-9.

"The Curator." Transatlantic Review, L (1975), 74.

"The Startled German." New Letters, XLI (Spring 1975), 75-83.

The Swing. Film, 16mm, sound, color. Regional Educational Media Center, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. (with Arnold Nelson)

Woods, John W.

Striking the Earth. Bloomington, Indiana: Indiana University Press, 1976. Pp. 95.

"Lie Closed, My Lately Loved." Pp. 95 in Wood, Clifford and Sohn, David A., (eds.), <u>Coming Together</u>. Dayton, Ohio: Pflaum, 1975. Pp. 90 with film photography from Pas De Deux by Norman McLaren.

(Essay) "Brief: In William Duffy's Hammock." Northwest Review, XV (Summer 1975), 15-20.

(Poem) "Lying Down With Men and Women." <u>Northwest</u> <u>Review</u>, XV (Summer 1975), 21.

(Poem) "Windfall." Northwest Review, XV (Summer 1975), 22.

(Poem) "Friend, of Distances." <u>Northwest Review</u>, XV (Winter 1976), 74-6.

(Poem) "Why Adam and Eve Came Sadly to Love." <u>Northwest</u> <u>Review</u>, XV (Winter 1976), 77.

(Poem) "The Weapon," "A Toast for the End of Winter," "Fireflies," "The Autogyro Poem," and "The Boy Who Drank All His Milk." <u>The Midwest</u> Quarterly, XVII (Summer 1976), 406-9.

(Poem) "Auction Day," and "The Instrument." Skywriting, XI (1975), 33-4.

(Poem) "Making Money," "Sometimes She Is Lost," "Running in Place," and "The Unexpected Light." Back Door, IX (1975), 47-50.

(Poem) "How the Hand Became a Glove," "Mother of Yeast," and "The Woman Who is One Woman." Poetry Northwest, XVII (Summer 1976), 48-51.

(Poem) "In Porlock." The Iowa Review, VI (Fall 1975), 23-4.

(Poem) "Woods Gets Religion," "Handshake," and "It was Dark We Rose From." Poetry Now, III (1976), 30-4.

(Review) Sadoff, Ira, <u>Settling Down</u>. New York: Houghton Mifflin Company, 1975. Pp. 75 in Choice, XII (October 1975), 1004.

(Review) Hill, Lindsay, <u>Avelard</u>. San Francisco: Oyez, 1975. Unpaged in Choice, XII (November 1975), 1165-6.

(Review) Williams, Hugo, Some Sweet Day. New York: Oxford Book Company, 1975. Pp. 50 in Choice, XIII (March 1976), 75.

(Review) Brock, Edwin, The Blocked Heart. New York: New Directions, 1976. Pp. 55 in Choice, XIII (September 1976), 815.

(Review) Orr, Gregory, <u>Gathering the</u> <u>Bones</u> <u>Together</u>. New York: Harper and Row Publishers, Inc., 1975. Pp. 66 in <u>Choice</u>, XII (January 1976), 1447.

(Review) Koch, Kenneth, <u>The Art of Love</u>: <u>Poems</u>. New York: Random House, Inc., 1975. Pp. 113 in Choice, XII (January 1976), 1445.

(Review) Langton, Daniel J., <u>Querencia</u>: <u>Poems</u>. Columbia, Missouri: University of Missouri Press. <u>1976</u>. Pp. 63 in <u>Choice</u>, XIII (July/ August 1976), 664.

(Review) Cooley, Peter, <u>The Company of Strangers</u>: <u>Poems</u>. Columbia, Missouri: University of <u>Missouri Press</u>, <u>1975</u>. Pp. 78 in <u>Choice</u>, XIII (June 1976), 516.

(Review) Wills, Jesse, <u>Selected Poems</u>. Nashville, Tennessee: Vanderbilt University Press, 1975. Pp. 98 in Choice, XIII (June 1976), 552.

GENERAL STUDIES, COLLEGE OF

Abedin, Syed Z.

(Editor) <u>Communal Violence in India - A Case Study</u>. Consultative Committee of Indian Muslims in United States and Canada, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. ii + 56.

Adams, Phillip D.

"Humanities and Music." Pp. 101-22 in Ritsch, Frederick, F., (ed.), Issues and Commitment: Essays in the Contemporary Humanities: Second Edition, Revised. Center for the Humanities, Converse College, Spartanburg, South Carolina, 1976. Pp. 164. (with Bryan Lindsay)

"Humanities and the Arts." Pp. 112-40 in Ritsch, Frederick F., (ed.), <u>Issues and Commitment: Essays in the</u> <u>Contemporary Humanities</u>. Center for the Humanities, Converse College, Spartanburg, South Carolina, 1975. Pp. 170.

"Humanities and the Arts." Pp. 78-100 in Ritsch, Frederick, F., (ed.), <u>Issues and Commitment: Essays in the Contemporary Humanities:</u> <u>Second</u> <u>Edition, Revised.</u> Center for the Humanities, Converse College, Spartanburg, South Carolina, 1976. Pp. 164.

Bach, Shirley

"Protease Inhibitors Enhance ¹²⁵I-IgE Binding to Cell-Free 'Receptors' from Mast Cells." <u>Federation Proceedings</u>, XXXV (March 1976). 808. (with M. K. Bach, J. B. Brashler, T. Ishizaka, and K. Ishizaka)

Bank, Theodore Paul, II

"U. S. Project-1975." Pp. 13-23 in Saito, Seiichi (ed.), <u>Aleutian</u> <u>Islands</u> <u>Expedition Report</u>. Exploration Club of Hokkaido University, Sapporo, Japan, 1976. Pp. 76. (in Japanese)

Photographs, Captions, and Contributed Data in Selkregg, Lidia L., (ed.), <u>Alaska Regional Profiles:</u> <u>Southwest Region</u>. University of Alaska Arctic Environmental Information and Data Center, Anchorage, Alaska, 1976. Pp. viii + 313.

Urgently Needed Research on Aleut Culture. Pp. 11-30 in Hohenwart-Gerlackstein, Anna, (ed.), Bulletin of the International Committee on Urgent Anthropological and Ethnological Research, XVII, Vienna, Austria, 1975. Pp. 127. (with Richard Williams)

"Japanese-American Aleutian Expedition." <u>Alaska</u> <u>Magazine</u>, XLI (August 1975), 22.

"Exploring the Birthplace of the Winds." <u>Mariah Magazine</u>, <u>Journal of</u> Wilderness Expedition, I (February 1976), 46-64.

(Review) Ryden, Hope, <u>God's Dog</u>. New York: Coward, McCann & Geoghegan, 1975. Pp. 260 in Explorers Journal, LIV (March 1976), 44.

David, Beverly R.

"The Unexpurgated <u>A Connecticut Yankee</u>: Mark Twain and His Illustrator," Daniel Carter Beard." <u>Prospects: An Annual Journal of American Cultural</u> Studies, I (December 1975), 99-118. "Visions of the South: Joel Chandler Harris and His Illustrators." American Literary Realism: 1870-1910, IX (Summer 1976), 189-206.

Dooley, Howard J.

(Review) Brecher, Michael, Decision's In Israel's Foreign Policy. New Haven: Yale University Press, 1975. Pp. xiv + 639 in <u>Choice</u>, XII (July/August 1975), 745.

(Review) The Insight Team of the London Sunday Times, The Yom Kippur War. Garden City, New York: Doubleday and Company, Inc., 1974. Pp. xi + 514 in The Review of Politics, XXXVII (October 1975), 576-8.

(Review) Whetten, Lawrence L., <u>The Canal War</u>: <u>Four-Power</u> <u>Conflict in</u> <u>The Middle East</u>. Cambridge, Massachusetts: M.I.T. Press, <u>1974</u>. Pp. xiv + 520 in The Review of Politics, XXXVII (October 1975), 578-80.

(Review) Herzog, Chaim, The War of Atonement: October, 1973. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, Inc. Pp. viii + 300 in The Review of Politics, XXXVII (October 1975), 580-1.

(Review) Al, Roy Gil, Carl, Behind the Middle East Conflict: The Real Impasse Between Arab and Jew. New York: G. P. Putnam's Sons, 1975. Pp. 317 in Choice, XII (December 1975), 1360.

(Review) Herzog, Chaim, The War of Atonement: October 1973. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, Inc., 1975. Pp. viii + 300 in Choice, XII (December 1975), 1360.

(Review) Friedlander, Saul and Hussein, Mahmoud, <u>Arabs</u> and <u>Isrealis</u>: <u>A Dialogue</u>. New York: Holmers and Meier, 1975. <u>Pp. xi + 223 in</u> <u>Choice</u>, XIV (March 1976), 137.

(Review) Jones, Christina, The Untempered Wind: Forty Years in Palestine. London: Longman, 1975. Pp. vi + 226 in Choice, XIII (April 1976), 267.

Greenberg, Gilda

(Review) Williamson, Edmund G., and Biggs, D. A., <u>Student Personnel</u> <u>Work: A Program of Development Relationships</u>. New York: John Wiley, Inc., 1975. Pp. vii + 390 in Choice, XII (September 1975), 549.

Greenberg, Norman

(Review) Dewdney, Selwyn, <u>The Sacred Scrolls of the Southern Objibway</u>. Toronto: University of Toronto Press, 1975. Pp. 199 in <u>Choice</u>, XII (July-August 1975), 720.

(Review) Scully, Vincent, <u>Pueblo-Mountain Village</u>, <u>Dance</u>. New York: Viking Press, 1975. Pp. 398 in <u>Choice</u>, XIII (March 1976), 109.

Larsen, Phillip T.

How To Build 5 Useful Electrical Devices. Lesson Plan for Thomas Alva Edison Foundation. Teachers Guide, Resource Materials for Career Awareness, National Science Teachers Association, Washington, D.C., Winter 1975. Pp. 4.

GEOGRAPHY

Eichenlaub, Val L.

Theophrastus De Ventis. Notre Dame, Indiana: University of Notre Dame Press, 1975. Pp. ii + 105. (with Victor Coutant)

"Climatic Change in the Southern Great Lakes-Eastern Corn Belt Areas." The East Lakes Geographer, XI (June 1976), 124-34.

Erhart, Rainer R.

"Lutino-Roseicollis, eine neue Mutation." AZ Nachrichten, XXII (August 1975), 220-1.

"Gelungene Fucht Zwischen Bourke und Glanzsittich." <u>AZ</u> <u>Machrichten</u>, XXIII (February 1976), 136-7.

Heller, Charles F.

"Variations in the Trade Areas of Glen Innes and Inverell, N.S.W." Chapter 10, Pp. 120-34 in Barlow, Mal (ed.), <u>Urban Networks: Readings</u> from the Australian <u>Geographer</u>. Sydney, Australia: <u>McGraw-Hill Book</u> Company, 1975. Pp. 149.

Horst, Oscar H.

"Effect of Volcanic Activity on Fluvial-Deltaic Sedimentation in a Modern Arc-Trench Gap, Southwestern Guatemala." <u>Geological Society of</u> <u>America, Abstracts with Programs</u>, VII (October 1975), 1154-5. (with David W. Kuenzi and Richard V. McGehee)

Kirchherr, Eugene C.

"Airport Planning: Programs and Perspectives." Pp. 46-58 in Quinn, John A., (ed.), <u>Land Resources: A Rationale for Policy</u>, <u>Planning</u>, and <u>Procedures</u>. Proceedings of the 12th Annual Institute on Planning and Zoning. Bureau of Urban and Regional Planning Research, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, Illinois, 1975. Pp. vi + 149.

Abyssinia to Zona al Sur del Draa: A Guide to the Political Units of Africa in the Period 1950-1974, Second Edition. Papers in International Studies, Africa Series, No. 25. Ohio University Center for International Studies, Athens, Ohio, 1975. Pp. x + 40. "Airport Land Use and Development." <u>Planning and Public</u> Policy, I (November 1975), 1-4.

Micklin, Philip P.

"Environmental Hazards of Nuclear Wastes." Pp. 159-64 in Mackenzie, Garry D., and Utgard, Russell O., (eds.), <u>Man and His Physical Environ-</u> <u>ment: Readings in Environmental Geology: Second Edition</u>. Minneapolis: Burgess Publishing Company, 1975. Pp. x + 338.

"Environmental Hazards of Nuclear Wastes." Pp. 145-51 in Wolke, Robert L., (ed.), <u>Impact</u>: <u>Science on</u> <u>Society</u>. Philadelphia: W. B. Saunders Company, 1975. Pp. xxi + 247.

"Geograficheskoye sravneniye i otsenka proyektov mezhbasseynovoy perebroski vod NAVAPA i 'Ob (Yenisey) - Aralskoye more." Pp. 22-6 in Gerasimov, I. P. et al, (eds.), Chelovek i sreda. Moskva, 1976. Pp. 237.

Raup, Henry A.

(Review) Clawson, Marion, Forests for Whom and for What? Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press for Resources for the Future, Inc., 1975. Pp. xi + 175 in Library Journal, C (October 15, 1975), 1941.

(Review) Robinson, Glen O., <u>The Forest</u> <u>Service: A Study in Public</u> Land <u>Management</u>. Baltimore, Maryland: Johns Hopkins University Press for Resources for the Future, Inc., 1975. Pp. xv + 337 in <u>Library</u> Journal, C (October 15, 1975), 1941.

(Review) Kirk, Ruth, Exploring Crater Lake Country. Seattle: University of Washington Press, 1975. Pp. 74 in Library Journal, C (December 1, 1975), 2249.

(Review) Ellis, William S., <u>The Majestic Rocky Mountains</u>. Washington: National Geographic Society, 1976. Pp. 199 in <u>Library Journal</u>, CI (June 1, 1976), 1286.

Stoltman, Joseph P.

"Geographic Education and Child Development: A Research Report." The Geography Teacher, III (March 1976), 21-6.

GEOLOGY

Chase, Ronald B.

"The Sapphire Tectonic Block and the Origin of the Boulder Batholith." <u>Geological Society</u> of America, <u>Abstracts with</u> <u>Program</u>, VII (July 1975), 435-6. (with D. W. Hyndman and J. L. Talbot)

"The Boulder Batholith, a Result of Emplacement of a Block Detached from the Idaho Batholith Infrastructure?" <u>Geology</u>, III (July 1975), 401-4. (with D. W. Hyndman and J. L. Talbot) "Border Zone Relationships of the Northern Idaho Batholith." <u>Geolog-ical Society of America, Abstracts with Programs</u>, VIII (February 1976), 359-60. (with B. R. Johnson)

"Multiphase Deformation and Polymetamorphism Along the North-Central Border Zone of the Idaho Batholith, Kelly Fork District, Clearwater County, Idaho." <u>Geological Society of America</u>, <u>Abstracts</u> <u>with Programs</u>, VIII (March 1976), 485-6. (with R. E. Kell)

"Rb/Sr and U/Pb Geochronology of the Northeastern Border of the Idaho Batholith, Bitterroot Range, Montana." <u>Geological Society of America</u>, <u>Abstracts</u> with Programs, VIII (March 1976), 514-5. (with S. E. Tripp and M. E. Bickford)

Grace, John D.

"The Transformation Behavior of Bornite." <u>Contributions to</u> <u>Mineralogy</u> & Petrology, LV (May 1976), 311-5. (with A. Putnis)

"Mineralogical and Petrographic Investigations of Prehistoric Ceramics from Pottery Mound, New Mexico." <u>Abstracts</u> with Programs, North Central <u>Section-Geological</u> Society of America, VIII (April 1976), 479. (with Elizabeth Garrett)

Harrison, William B.

"Petrogenesis of Calcite--Cemented Dolomite Nodules from the Avon Park Formation, Middle Eocene, Citrus County, Florida." <u>Geological Society</u> of <u>America</u> <u>North-Central Section</u>, <u>10th Annual Meeting</u>, VII (April 1976), 480-1.

Kuenzi, W. David

"Effect of Volcanic Activity on Fluvial-Deltaic Sedimentation in a Modern Arc-Trench Gap, Southwestern Guatemala." <u>Geological Society of</u> <u>America, Abstracts with Programs</u>, VII (October 1975), 1154-5. (with R. V. McGehee and O. H. Horst)

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES, COLLEGE OF

Burian, William A.

"The Laboratory as an Element in Social Work Curriculum Design." <u>The</u> Journal of Education for Social Work, XII (Winter 1976), 36-43.

HISTORY

Beech, George T.

"Prosopography." Pp. 151-84 in Powell, James M., (ed.), <u>Medieval</u> <u>Studies: An Introduction</u>. Syracuse, New York: Syracuse University Press, 1976. Pp. ii + 389.

(Review) Devailly, Guy, Le Berry du 10e au milieu du 13e siecle: Etude reliqieuse, sociale et economique. Paris: Mouton Publishing House, 1973. Pp. 636 in The American Historical Review, LXXX (October 1975), 951-2.

Brown, Alan S.

(Review) Knollenberg, Bernhard, <u>Growth of the American Revolution</u>, <u>1766–</u> <u>1775</u>. New York: The Free Press, Collier Macmillan Publishers, 1975. Pp. xxii + 551 in <u>Journal of Southern History</u>, XLII (February 1976), 105-7.

Gregory, Ross

(Review) Cole, Wayne S., Charles A. Lindbergh and the Battle Against American Intervention in World War II. New York: Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, Inc., 1974. Pp. xvii + 298 in The American Historical Review, LXXX (December 1975), 1410.

Maier, Paul L.

First Christians -- Pentecost and the Spread of Christianity. New York: Harper & Row Publishers, Inc., 1976. Pp. 160.

"Tongues Have Been Here Before." Christian Herald, XCVIII (October 1975), 16-22.

"The Infant Massacre -- History or Myth?" Christianity Today, XX (December 19, 1975), 7-10.

"Christmas -- The Way It Was..." Interaction, XVI (December 1975), 8-13.

"No Fault is 'At Fault.'" Official Michigan, XXVI (November 25, 1975), 2.

"My Favorite Passage from Books I Have Written." Christian Herald, XCIX (March 1976), 34.

Nahm, Andrew C.

"History (of Korea)." Pp. 876-87 in <u>The</u> Far East and Australasia, A Yearbook of Europa Publications Limited, 1975-76. London: Europa Publications, Ltd., 1975. Pp. v + 1349. (with Key P. Yang)

Yzenbaard, John

(Co-editor) "'Between Hope and Fear': The Life of Lettie Teeple. 1:1829-1850." <u>Michigan History</u>, LVIII (Fall 1974), 219-78. (with John Hoffman)

(Co-editor) "'Between Hope and Fear': The Life of Lettie Teeple. 2:1850-1868." <u>Michigan History</u>, LVIII (Winter 1974), 291-352. (with John Hoffman)

INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION

Atkins, Michael B.

Metrics for Drafting. Filmstrip - Metric Conversion Education Series, Encyclopaedia Britannica Educational Corporation, Chicago, Illinois, 1976.

Feirer, John L.

Carpentry and Building Construction. Peoria, Illinois: Charles A. Bennett Company, Inc., 1976. Pp. 1120. (with Gilbert R. Hutchings)

"Now is a Good Time to Get Started in Metrics." <u>Industrial Education</u>, LXIV (September 1975), 32.

"You're an Educational Leader--and Don't Forget It!" Industrial Education, LXIV (October 1975), 20.

"Thou Shalt Not!" Industrial Education, LXIV (November 1975), 18.

"VICA-- Preparing for Leadership in the World of Work." <u>Industrial</u> Education, LXIV (December 1975), 16.

"Industrial Education Presented as a Continuum." <u>Industrial Education</u>, LXIV (January 1976), 12.

"Bicentennial of Our Country and Centennial of Our Profession." <u>Indus</u>trial Education, LXIV (February 1976), 16.

"Cost of Metric Conversion for Industrial Education." <u>Industrial</u> Education, LXIV (March 1976), 24.

"Which Will It Be-- Public or Private Trade and Technical Education?" Industrial Education, LXIV (April 1976), 10.

"Is Industrial Teacher Education Doing Its Job?" Industrial Education, LXIV (May/June 1976), 3.

Fillingham, Wallace

"Boat Anchor: A Welding Project." Industrial Education, CXV (May/ June 1976), 44-5.

Metrics in General Metals. Filmstrip -- Metrics for Career Education Series. Encyclopaedia Britannica Educational Corporation, Chicago, Illinois, 1976.

Hutchings, Gilbert R.

Carpentry and Building Construction. Peoria, Illinois: Charles A. Bennett Company, Inc., 1976. Pp. 1120. (with John L. Feirer)

Klammer, Waldemar E.

"Clausing Scholorship Program." <u>Michigan Industrial Education Society</u> Journal, XXXV (March 1976), 26.

Ulmer, James L.

"How Can M.I.E.S. Serve the College Community." Journal, XXXV (February 1976), 9-10.

INDUSTRIAL ENGINEERING

Fitch, W. Chester

<u>Feedback Control in the Capital Recovery Process</u>. Pp. 169-91 in Fifteenth Annual Conference Proceedings of the Iowa State University Regulatory Conference, Engineering Extension and Industrial Engineering, College of Engineering, Iowa State University, Ames, Iowa, 1976. Pp. 204.

Klein, Roy S.

"Science and Technology." Part 3, Pp. 113-7 in <u>The Problem of the</u> <u>Federal Budget</u>. Institute for Policy Study Transnational, Washington, D.C., November 1975. Pp. xi + 120. (with Karl Hess)

"Technology and Industry in a New Country." <u>Industrial</u> <u>Education</u>, LXV (September 1976), 26-7.

"Benjamin Franklin and Industrial Education." <u>Industrial Education</u>, LXV (October 1976), 20-1.

Ray1, Leo S.

"Safety and Health." Pp. 65-8 in <u>Labor Relations Reporter</u>, Selected Arbitration Award 66 LA 65, XCI, The Bureau of National Affairs, Inc., Washington, D.C., March 3, 1976. Pp. 68. Proctor, Charles L.

Parametric Reliability Analysis of Three-State Device Networks. Proceedings National Systems Conference, Jain Printing Press, Roorkee, India, 1976. Pp. SR-6.1 + SR-6.7. (with Balbir S. Dhillon)

Optimal Replacement Policy for Repairable Systems with Non-repairable Stand-by Units. Pp. 346-8 in Proceedings 1976 Spring Annual Conference, American Institute of Industrial Engineers, St. Louis, Missouri, 1976. Pp. 481. (with Balbir Singh)

Reliability Analysis of Multistate Device Networks. Proceedings 1976 Annual Reliability and Maintainability Symposium. IEEE Catalog Service Center, Las Vegas, Nevada, 1976. Pp. 31-5. (with Balbir Singh)

"Reparable 3-State Device." <u>IEEE Transactions on Reliability</u>, R-25 (August 1976), 210-11. (with Balbir Singh)

"A Profile of Activities in Reliability Studies at the University of Windsor." Microelectronics and Reliability, XIV (1975), 197-8.

"Optimal Maintenance Policy for Systems that Experience State Degradations." <u>Microelectronics</u> and <u>Reliability</u>, XIV (1975), 199-202. (with Y. T. Wang)

"The Analysis of a Four-state System." <u>Microelectronics</u> and <u>Reliability</u>, XV (1976), 53-5. (with Balbir Singh)

"The Graphical Reliability Evaluation of Three-state Device Networks." <u>Microelectronics</u> and <u>Reliability</u>, XIV (1975), 203-14. (with Balbir Singh)

"A Three-state System Markov Model." <u>Microelectronics</u> and <u>Reliability</u>, XIV (1975), 463-4. (with Balbir Singh)

"Analysis of Closed-loop Conveyor Systems with Multiple Poisson Inputs and Outputs." <u>International Journal of Production Research</u>, XIV (1976), 99-109. (with A. R. El Sayed)

"Reliability Optimization of Coherent System Models with Three-state Devices." <u>Modeling and Simulation</u>, VI (1975), 601-5. (with Balbir Singh)

"Reliability Evaluations Using a Model Analogous to an Electrical Network." <u>Modeling and Simulation</u>, VI (1975), 607-11. (with Balbir Singh)

INSTRUCTIONAL COMMUNICATIONS, DIVISION OF

Segal, Eli

For Those Who Dream. Half-hour radio script, Program #4 in series Voices From Michigan's Past. Distributed to radio stations by Western Michigan University Audio Services and Michigan Council for the Arts, and to schools and libraries by Aural Press, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976.

The Lone Ranger/Have Gun Will Travel. Phonograph Record - Western Series No. 3, Record #MR-1056, 33.3 RPM, two sides. Radiola Records, Croton-on-Hudson, New York, April 1976. (with J. David Goldin)

<u>Remember the Ladies</u>. 12 half-hour tapes, produced by Western Michigan University Audio Services, distributed nationally to schools and libraries by Aural Press, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. (with Sylvia Hoffert)

<u>Voices From Michigan's Past</u>. 8 half-hour dramatic tapes, produced by Western Michigan University Audio Services and the Michigan Council for the Arts. Distributed to 20 commercial and non-commercial radio stations in Michigan by Western Michigan University Audio Services and nationally, on cassette, by Aural Press, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. (with Mark Spink and Arnold Johnston)

Spink, R. Mark

(Review) Grele, Ronald J., (ed.), <u>Envelopes</u> of <u>Sound</u>. Chicago, Illinois: Precedent Publishing, 1975. Pp. iv + 154 in <u>Public</u> <u>Telecommunications</u> Review, III (September-October 1975), 48-9.

(Co-producer and Director) Van Riper, Charles, <u>Adult Stuttering Therapy</u>. Television Series, Eight Therapy Sessions. Produced by the Division of Instructional Communications, Western Michigan University, 1975. Distributed nationally by Speech Foundation of America, Memphis, Tennessee.

- 1. Diagnostic Interview, 28 minutes
- 2. Identification, 47 minutes
- 3. Desensitization, 49 minutes
- 4. Variation, 44 minutes
- 5. Modification, Cancellation, 42 minutes
- 6. Modification and Monitoring, 52 minutes
- 7. Stabilization, 47 minutes
- 8. Follow Up: One Year Later, 30 minutes

LANGUAGES

Cole, Roger L.

"Divergent and Convergent Attitudes Towards the Alsatian Dialect." Anthropological Linguistics, XVII (September 1975), 293-304.

Coutant, Victor

Theophrastus De Ventis. Notre Dame, Indiana: University of Notre Dame Press, 1975. Pp. ii + 105.

Ebling, Benjamin

(Review) Pimsleur, Paul, Le Pont sonore: une methode pour comprendre le francais parle. Chicago: Rand McNally and Company, 1974. Pp. 195 in The French Review, XLIV (December 1975), 303-4.

Griffin, Robert J.

"El Individualismo." Spanish Teaching U.S.A., I (March 1976), 3-4.

"El Individualismo." Spanish Today, IX (May/June 1976), 9.

"Any Teacher Can: An Approach to Producing 'Camera Culture Capsules."" Alta Vox, VI (Spring 1976), 16-23.

Kissel, Johannes A.

Moglichkeiten, Umfang und Typologie verbaler Synonymik bei Otfrid. Bern, Switzerland: H. Lang Verlag, 1975. Pp. ii + 92.

LIBRARIANSHIP

Comaromi, John P.

The Eighteen Editions of the Dewey Decimal Classification. Albany, New York: Forest Press, Inc., 1976. Pp. xiv + 678.

<u>A</u> Survey of the Use of the Dewey Decimal Classification in the United States and Canada. Prepared for Forest Press, Lake Placid Foundation, Albany, New York, November 1975. Pp. x + 330. (with Mary Ellen Michael and Janet Bloom)

"Conception and Development of the Dewey Decimal Classification." International Classification, III (1976), 11-5.

Grotzinger, Laurel Ann

"Faculty Duties and Responsibilities." Part 4, Pp. 183-198 in Cassata, Mary B. and Totten, Herman L., (eds.), The <u>Administrative</u> <u>Aspects of</u> <u>Education for Librarianship: A Symposium</u>. Metuchen, New Jersey: The Scarecrow Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. xviii + 407.

"The Proto-Feminist Librarian at the Turn of the Century: Two Studies." The Journal of Library History, X (July 1975), 195-213. (Review) Campbell, Bruce, <u>The Dictionary of</u> <u>Birds in</u> <u>Color</u>. New York: Viking Press, Inc., 1974. Pp. 352 in Wynar, <u>Bohdan S.</u>, (ed.), <u>American</u> <u>Reference Books Annual 1976</u>: <u>Seventh Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 679-80.

(Review) Harris, Michael H., (ed.), The Age of Jewett: Charles Coffin Jewett and American Librarianship, 1941-1968. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1975. Pp. x + 166 in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), American Reference Books Annual 1976: Seventh Edition. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 133-4.

(Review) Kehler, Dorothea, with the assistance of Fidelia Dickinson, <u>Problems</u> in Literary Research: A Guide to Selected Reference Works. Metuchen, New Jersey: Scarecrow Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. ix + 160 in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), <u>American Reference Books Annual 1976</u>: <u>Seventh</u> <u>Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 569-70.

(Review) McGraw-Hill Yearbook of Science and Technology 1974: Comprehensive Converage of the Important Events of the Year. Compiled by the staff of the McGraw-Hill Encyclopaedia of Science and Technology. New York: McGraw-Hill Book Company, 1975. Pp. 460 in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), American Reference Books Annual 1976: Seventh Edition. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 635.

(Review) Stonehouse, Marie Louise, (ed.), <u>Science and Technology</u>: <u>A Purchase Guide</u> for Branch and Public Libraries 1974. Pittsburgh: Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh, 1975. Pp. 63 in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), <u>American Reference Books Annual 1976</u>: <u>Seventh Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 104-5.

(Review) Williams, Trevor I., (ed.), <u>A Biographical Dictionary of</u> <u>Scientists: Second Edition</u>. New York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1974. Pp. xvi + 641 in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), <u>American Reference Books</u> <u>Annual 1976: Seventh Edition</u>. Littleton, <u>Colorado: Libraries</u> <u>Unlimited, Inc., 1976.</u> Pp. 642.

Lowrie, Jean E.

"Are Your Grassroots Crabgrass - Or Do You Need Professional Crabicide?" Pp. 57-60 in Rader, Hannelore, (ed.), <u>Academic Library Instruction</u>: <u>Objectives, Programs, and Faculty Involvement</u>. Papers of the Fourth Annual Conference on Library Orientation for Academic Librarians, Eastern Michigan University, May 9-11, 1974. Ann Arbor, Michigan: Pierian Press, 1975. Pp. v + 84.

LIBRARY

Allen, Francis W.

"Worth a Continental?" <u>Bookplates</u> in the <u>News</u>, XXIII (January 1976), 144-5.

"James Turner." Bookplates in the News, XXIV (April 1976), 152-3.

Ho, Marjorie K.

 (Review) Index to Asian Educational Periodicals, 1960-1970. Bangkok, Thailand: Unesco Regional Office for Education in Asia; distributed
New York, Unipub, 1974. Pp. ii + 261 in American Reference Books Annual 1976: Seventh Edition. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 301.

(Review) Ranganathan, S. R., <u>Cataloguing Practice</u>: <u>Second Edition</u>. New York: Asia Publishing House, 1975. Pp. ii + 517 in <u>American Ref</u>-<u>erence Books Annual 1976</u>: <u>Seventh Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. ii + 127.

(Review) Zelkind, Irving and Sprug, Joseph, <u>Time Research</u>: <u>1172 Studies</u>. Metuchen, New Jersey: Scarecrow Press, 1974. <u>Pp. ii + 253 in American</u> <u>Reference Books Annual 1976</u>: <u>Seventh Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. <u>Pp. 713</u>.

Isaacson, David K.

(Review) Scholes, Robert, <u>Structural Fabulation</u>: <u>An Essay on Fiction</u> of the Future. Notre Dame, Indiana: University of Notre Dame Press, 1975. Pp. xi + 111 in Library Journal, C (July 1975), 1327.

(Review) Boulton, Marjorie, <u>The Anatomy of the Novel</u>. London and Boston: Routledge and Kegan, Paul, 1975. Pp. x + 189 in <u>Library</u> Journal, C (November 15, 1975), 2148.

(Review) Wicker, Brian, <u>The Story-Shaped World</u>: <u>Fiction and Metaphy-</u> sics; <u>Some Variations on a Theme</u>. Notre Dame, Indiana: University of Notre Dame Press, 1975. Pp. 238 in <u>Library</u> Journal, C (October 15, 1975), 1927.

(Review) Fisch, Harold, S. Y. Agnon. New York: Ungar Publishing Company, Inc., 1975. Pp. viii + 125 in Library Journal, C (December 15, 1975), 2325.

(Review) Nash, George H., <u>The Conservative Intellectual Movement in</u> <u>America Since 1945</u>. New York: <u>Basic Books</u>, Inc., 1976. <u>Pp. xv</u> + <u>463 in Library Journal</u>, CI (April 1, 1976), 905.

(Review) Goulden, Joseph C., <u>The Best Years: 1945-1950</u>. New York: Atheneum Publishers, 1976. Pp. 440 in <u>Library Journal</u>, CI (May 1, 1976), 1133.

(Review) Hamby, Alonzo L., <u>The Imperial Years: The U.S. Since 1939</u>. New York: Weybright and Talley, 1976. Pp. 429 in <u>Library Journal</u>, CI (June 15, 1976), 1418.

Kiraldi, Louis

(Review) O'Hara, Frederick J., <u>Bibliographical Essays on Government</u> and <u>Diverse Matters</u>. Palmer Graduate Library School, Long Island University, Greenvale, New York, 1975. Pp. 350 in <u>Library</u> <u>Journal</u>, CI (March 15, 1976), 791. (Review) Morehead, Joe, <u>Introduction to United States</u> <u>Public Documents</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1975. Pp. 289, index, in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), <u>American Reference Books Annual: Seventh</u> Edition. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 71.

(Review) <u>Comparative</u> <u>World Atlas</u>: <u>New Revised Edition</u>. Maplewood, New Jersey: Hammond, <u>Inc.</u>, <u>1975</u>. <u>Pp. 48</u>, illustration (colored), in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), <u>American Reference Books Annual</u>: <u>Seventh</u> <u>Edition</u>. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., <u>1976</u>. <u>Pp.</u> <u>275</u>.

(Review) Intermediate World Atlas. Maplewood, New Jersey: Hammond, Inc., 1974. Pp. 63, illustration (colored) and index in Wynar, Bohdan S., (ed.), American Reference Books Annual: Seventh Edition. Littleton, Colorado: Libraries Unlimited, Inc., 1976. Pp. 275.

Malanchuk, Peter P.

(Review) Humanities Index, Volume I. Bronx, New York: H. W. Wilson Company, 1974-1975. Pp. 619 in Booklist: Reference and Subscription Books Reviews, LXXII (April 15, 1976), 1211-4. (with Laurel Grotzinger)

(Review) Social Sciences Index, Volume I. Bronx, New York: H. W. Wilson Company, 1974-1975. Pp. 831 in Booklist: <u>Reference and Sub-</u> scription Books <u>Reviews</u>, LXXII (April 15, 1976), 1211-4. (with Laurel Grotzinger)

McKee, David H.

(Editor) "Business Reference Review." <u>Reference Services Review</u>, III (July/December 1975), 23-6.

(Editor) "Business Reference Review." <u>Reference</u> <u>Services</u> <u>Review</u>, IV (January/March 1976), 33-5.

(Review) Ackoff, Russell L., (ed.), <u>Systems</u> and <u>Management Annual</u>. New York: Petrocelli Books, 1974. Pp. xx + 620 in <u>Reference</u> <u>Services</u> Review, III (July/December 1975), 25-6.

(Review) <u>Fairchild's Textile</u> & <u>Apparel Financial Directory</u>. New York: Fairchild Publications, 1974. Pp. vi + 270 in <u>Reference</u> <u>Services</u> Review, III (July/December 1975), 23-4.

(Review) MacBride, Dexter D., (ed.), <u>The Bibliography of Appraisal</u> <u>Literature: First Edition</u>. Washington, D.C.: American Society of <u>Appraisers</u>, 1974. <u>Pp. xxii + 769 in <u>Reference</u> Services <u>Review</u>, III (July/December 1975), 24.</u>

(Review) <u>Business Atlas of Western Europe</u>. Essex, England: Gower Press (distributed by Unipub, New York City), 1974. Pp. 144 in Reference Services Review, IV (January/March 1976), 33-4.

LINGUISTICS

Hendriksen, Daniel P.

Reshaping Inquiry into the Perception of Sounds: A Lab to Life Comparison of Contextual Constraints. Michigan Linguistic Society Papers, II, Michigan Linguistic Society, Xerox University Microfilms, Ann Arbor, Michigan, 1976. Pp. 42-55.

Palmatier, Robert A.

"'Growth' and 'Development' in Language." The Informant, VII (Winter 1975), 1-6.

MANAGEMENT

Beam, Henry

Participative Management: <u>A Managerial Perspective</u>. Working Paper No. 121, Division of Research, Graduate School of Business, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan, November 1975. Pp. 22.

The Navy and Theory Y Management. Working Paper No. 122, Division of Research, Graduate School of Business, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan, November 1975. Pp. ii + 35.

"Communication and Measurement: The Two Key Concepts Behind MBO." CAMPUS the Navy Education and Training Monthly (October 1975), 28-32.

"Receive (and write) Better Performance Reports Using Management by Objectives." <u>CAMPUS</u> the Navy Education and Training Monthly (July 1976), 26-31.

"1956 to 1976: Profile of a Class 20 Years On." The Cranbrook Quarterly, II (Summer 1976), 1-4.

Leader, Alan H.

Modernizing Calhoun County Government. Final Report, HUD Project Michigan No. P-363-377. New Issues Press, Kalamazoo, Michigan, September 1975. Pp. vi + 74. (with R. Kaufman and P. Kobrak)

"An Analysis of Health Care Production in Hospitals: A View of Sub System Outcomes." <u>Hospital</u> <u>Topics</u> (January/February 1976), 35-9. (with M. Payne)

MARKETING

Varble, Dale L.

Cases in Marketing Management. Columbus: Charles E. Merrill Publishing Dompany, 1976. Pp. iii + 234.

"The Perception of Journal Publication in Faculty Performance Evaluation." <u>Proceedings:</u> <u>Southern Marketing Association</u>, <u>1975</u> <u>Conference</u> (January 1976), 243-5. (with Edward A. Riordan)

MATHEMATICS

Buckley, Joseph

"Automorphism Groups of Isoclinic p-Groups." Journal of the London Mathematical Society (2), XII (October 1975), 37-44.

Chartrand, Gary

"On Regular Bipartile-Preserving Supergraphs." <u>Aequationes</u> <u>Mathematica</u>, XIII (July 1975), 97-101. (with C. E. Wall)

"Intercyclic Graphs." <u>Nanta Mathematica</u>, VIII (July-December 1975), 47-9. (with A. D. Polimeni and M. J. Stewart)

"Maximal Point-Arboritic Graphs." Utilitas Mathematica, IX (April 1976), 259-62. (with F. Harary and D. R. Lick)

Eenigenburg, Paul J.

"A Coefficient Inequality for Bazilevic Functions." <u>Annales Universi</u>tatis Mariae Curie-Sklodowska, XXVII (1973), 5-12. (with E. M. Silvia)

(Review) Bonar, D. D., and Carroll, F. W., "Not Every Annualar Function is Strongly Annular." Journal Reine Angew Math, CCLXXIII (1975), 57-60 in Mathematical Reviews, LI (January 1976), 125.

(Review) Rubinstein, Z., and Shaffer, D. B., "On The Multivalence and Order of Starlikeness of a Class of Meromorphic Functions." <u>Israel Journal</u> <u>Math</u>, XVII (1974), 302-14 in Mathematical Reviews, L (November 1975), 1407.

Fialkow, Lawrence A.

"The Similarity Orbit of a Normal Operator." <u>Transactions of the American</u> <u>Mathematical Society</u>, CCX (September 1975), 129-37.

"Which Operators Are Similar to Partial Isometries?" Proceedings of the American Mathematical Society, LVI (April 1976), 140-4.

Goldsmith, Donald L.

(Review) Prachar, K., "Uber einige einfache Folgen und Reihen im Schulunterricht." <u>Elemente der Mathematik</u>, XXX (1975), 36-9 in Mathematical Reviews, LI (January 1976), 164.

(Review) Morrison, M. A., "A Note on Primality Testing Using Lucas Sequences." <u>Mathematics</u> of <u>Computation</u>, XXIX (1975), 181-2 in Mathematical Reviews, LI (March 1976), 769.

(Review) Hooley, C., "A Note on Square-Free Numbers in Arithmetic Progressions." <u>Bulletin of the London Mathematical Society</u>, VII (1975), 133-8 in Mathematical Reviews, LI (April 1976), 1125.

(Review) Sarkozy, A., "On Products of Integers." <u>Studia Scientiarum</u> <u>Mathemeticarum Hungarica</u>, IX (1974), 161-71 in <u>Mathematical Reviews</u>, LI (May 1976), 1432.

(Review) Dressler, R. E., and Parker, S. T., "Primes with a Prime Subscript." Journal of the Association for Computing Machinery, XXII (1975), 380-1 in Mathematical Reviews, LI (June 1976), 1797.

Hirsch, Christian R.

"Making Mathematical Induction Meaningful." <u>School Science and Mathematics</u>, LXXVI (January 1976), 27-31.

"Creativity with Colors." The <u>Mathematics</u> Teacher, LXIX (March 1976) 215-8.

"Games and Groups." <u>The New Zealand Mathematics Magazine</u>, XIII (May 1976), 38-41.

Lick, Don Raymond

"The k-point Arboricity of a Graph." <u>Colloquium Mathematicum</u>, XXXV (January 1976), 165-76.

"Maximal Point-arboritic Graphs." Utilitos Mathematica, IX (April 1976), 259-62. (with G. Chartrand and F. Harary)

Petro, John W.

(Review) Moore, J. T., <u>Introduction to Abstract Algebra</u>. New York: Academic Press, Inc., 1975. Pp. xi + 291 in <u>Mathematical Reviews</u>, LI (April 1976), 7763.

(Review) Hollister, H. A., <u>Modern Algebra: A First Course</u>. New York: Harper & Row Publishers, Inc., 1972. Pp. xiv + 330 in <u>Mathematical</u> Reviews, LI (May 1976), 9996.

Sievers, Gerald L.

"Multivariate Probabilities of Large Deviations." The Annals of Statistics, III (July 1975), 897-905.

White, Arthur T.

"Genus Embeddings For Some Complete Tripartite Graphs." Discrete Mathematics, XIV (March 1976), 279-96. (with S. Stahl)

"On the Genus of Strong Tenson Products of Graphs." <u>Canadian Journal</u> of <u>Mathematics</u>, XXVIII (June 1976), 523-32. (with B. L. Garman and R. D. Ringeisen)

Williams, Kenneth L.

"A Multidimensional Approach to Syntactic Pattern Recognition." Pattern Recognition, VII (September 1975), 125-37.

Wright, Alden

"Boundary-Preserving Mappings of 3-manifolds onto Cubes-with-handles." Illinois Journal of Mathematics, XX (March 1976), 98-106.

Yang, Kung-Wei

"The Generalized Fredholm Operators." <u>Transactions of the American</u> Mathematical Society, CCXVI (February 1976), 313-26.

MECHANICAL ENGINEERING

Hamelink, Jerry H.

Personalized Instrumentation Instruction. Event No. 2280, The American Society for Engineering Education, University of Tennessee, Knoxville, Tennessee, June 14-17, 1976. Pp. 7.

Johnson, G. Stewart

Is <u>Metrication Rated</u> "PG" or "R"? SAE Bulletin Number 750754. Society of Automotive Engineers, 1975 SAE Off-Highway Vehicle Meeting, Milwaukee, Wisconsin, September 1975. Pp. 8.

Smith, Wayland P.

Recreation Trails. Final Report, Project No. P-396-202, Contract No. 76-07. Southcentral Michigan Planning Council. Financed in part by U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, Washington, D.C., May 1976. Pp, iii + 49. (with Mary Appelhof, Mary Brown, Judy V. Eagen, and Thomas A. Guerin) "Fabius Revisited -- 200 Years in the Life of a Township." A multimedia historical wagon train. Constructed on 3 hay wagons. Photographic, journalistic displays. Historical (Indian) artifacts and taped interviews with early residents of Fabius Township, St. Joseph County, Michigan. A bicentennial project supported in part by the Michigan Council for the Arts. Art-train, Three Rivers, Michigan, July 1976; Water Carnival, Three Rivers, Michigan, July 1976; St. Joseph County Fair, Centreville, Michigan, September 1976; Michigan Report WKZO-TV, Kalamazoo, Michigan, October 24, 1976.

MUSIC

Holmes, Robert W.

Detroit Symphony Orchestra Program Notes. Detroit, Michigan: Detroit Symphony Orchestra, 1975-76. Pp. 731.

Kynaston, Trent P.

Espejos for Alto Saxophone and Piano. Musical Composition, Hal Leonard Publishing Corporation, Winona, Minnesota, 1976. Pp. 44-8.

Trent Kynaston, Saxophone. Phonograph Record - Artist-in-Residence Series, Record No. LPS-3035, 33 1/3 RPM, two sides. Coronet Recordings, Coronet Recording Company, Columbus, Ohio, January 1976.

Dawn and Jubilation for Alto Saxophone and Piano. Phonograph Record -Artist-in-Residence Series, Record No. LPS-3035, 33 1/3 RPM, side two, cut one. Coronet Recordings, Coronet Recording Company, Columbus, Ohio, January 1976.

Sheldon, David A.

"The Galant Style Revisited and Re-evaluated." <u>Acta Musicologica</u>, XLVII (Biannual 1975), 240-70.

PHILOSOPHY

Dilworth, John B.

"Kalamazoo Students." Eight original photographs, untitled, showing activities of first and second grade students, 10 inches by 8 inches to 5 inches by 3 inches, Northglade School, Kalamazoo, Michigan, October 1975-present.

"Only Love Enters Here." An original photograph, 10 inches by 8 inches on permanent display at entrance to first and second-grade classrooms, Northglade School, Kalamazoo, Michigan, January 1976-present. "Kalamazoo Students." Eight original photographs, untitled, showing activities of first and second grade students, 10 inches by 8 inches to 5 inches by 3 inches, included in a Kalamazoo Public Schools Exhibition, Maple Hill Mall, Kalamazoo, Michigan, June 12, 1976.

"Special Activities of Kalamazoo Public School Students." Twenty-five original slides, untitled, 2 inches by 2 inches, used for student and public viewing at Northglade School, Kalamazoo, Michigan, May 1976-present.

"Special Activities of Kalamazoo Public School Students." Twenty-five original slides, untitled, 2 inches by 2 inches, projected continously in a Kalamazoo Public Schools Exhibition, Maple Hill Mall, Kalamazoo, Michigan, June 12, 1976.

Falk, Arthur E.

"Learning to Report One's Introspections." <u>Philosophy of Science</u>, XLII (September 1975), 223-41.

"WMU-AAUP Letter." Nos. 4, 6, 8, 9, 10, 14, 19, (1974-75), Bulletin to Management, No. 1363-Part II (March 25, 1976), Washington, D.C.: The Bureau of National Affairs, Inc., 1976. Pp. 11-22.

(Review) Davidson, Donald and Harmon, Gilbert, (eds.), The Logic of Grammar. Encino, California: Dickenson Publishing, 1975. Pp. x + 307 in Teaching Philosophy, I (Spring 1976), 334-6.

Pritchard, Michael S.

"On 'Should I be Moral?' -- A Reply to Snare." <u>Canadian Journal of</u> Philosophy, VI (March 1976), 121-6.

PHYSICS

Bernstein, Eugene M.

"2p-lh Structure of 15_N from $14_C(p,p)^{14}_C$ Cross Section and Polarization Measurements." <u>Physical Review C</u>, X (August 1975), 575-84. (with H. R. Weller, R. A. Blue, J. J. Ramirez, H. R. Hiddleston, R. M. Prior, S. E. Darden, and M. Divadeenam)

"14C(p, 11B Reaction for 4 MeV<Ep<7.5 MeV." Physical Review C, XI (April 1975), 1464-7. (with H. R. Weller, R. A. Blue, and J. J. Ramirez)

"Quadrupole Deformation Parameters of 148,152,154_{Sm} Determined from Neutron Total Cross Sections." <u>Physics</u> <u>Letters</u>, LVI (March 1976), 29-32. (with R. E. Shamu, Ch. Lagrange, J. J. Ramirez, T. Tamura, and C. Y. Wong)

"Application of Some General Resonance Relations to Excitation Function Date." Physical Review C, XIII (February 1976), 473-6. (with M. Soga)

Carley, David D.

"Theoretical Equations of State for a High Temperature Lennard-Jones Gas." The Journal of Chemical Physics, LXIII (September 1975), 1818-24.

"Theoretical Thermodynamic Functions for Argon Gas." <u>The</u> Journal of Chemical Physics, LXIV (May 1976), 4056-64.

Hardie, Gerald

"⁴⁵Sc(^A,d)⁴⁷Ti Reaction." <u>Physical</u> <u>Review C</u>, XIII (May 1976), 1874-83. (with L. Meyer-Schutzmeister, David Gloeckner, and T. H. Braid)

Kruglak, Haym

Matematicas Aplicadas a Ciencia y Technologia. Libros de la Serie Schaum. Libros McGraw-Hill, Mexico (1976). Pp. ix + 332. (with J. Moore)

"Sunset Times Tables." In Levenberg, S., <u>Diary Calendar-Hebrew-English</u> <u>1975-76</u>. Dunkirk, New York: Yoman Publishing Company, 1975. Pp. 11 + 368.

"Modernizing a Lecture-table Meter for AC." The Physics Teacher, XIV (May 1976), 306-7. (with D. Parrish)

"Making Waves with an Electric Toothbrush." The Science Teacher, XLII (November 1975), 30-1.

"Did This Really Happen?" The Physics Teacher, XIV (February 1976), 126.

"Forces Between Currents in Parallel Conductors." <u>AAPT</u> <u>Announcer</u>, VI (May 1976), 92.

(Review) Kelsey, L. J., Hoff, D. B., and Neff, J. S., <u>Astronomy:</u> <u>Activities and Experiments</u>. Dubuque, Iowa: Kendal-Hunt, 1974. Pp. <u>xiii + 183 in American Journal of Physics</u>, XLIII (September 1975), 842.

(Review) <u>Exploration in Space and Time</u>. Eight computer-generated astronomy films, produced by M. L. Meeks, Houghton Mifflin Company, Boston, Massachusetts, 1973, in <u>American Journal of Physics</u>, XLIII (December 1975), 1120-1.

Rao, K. Kameswara

"Vacuum Ultraviolet Reflectivities of LiF, NaF, and KF." <u>Physical</u> <u>Review</u> <u>B</u>, XII (December 1975), 5937-50. (with T. J. Moravec, J. C. Rife, and R. N. Dexter)

Shamu, Robert E.

"Effect of Nuclear Deformation on Neutron Elastic Scattering." <u>Physics</u> <u>Letters B</u>, LVIII (September 1975), 293-6. (with T. Burrows, G. P. Glasgow, G. Hardie, Ch. Lagrange, and F. D. McDaniel) "Quadrupole Deformation Parameters of 148,152,154_{Sm} Determined from Neutron Total Cross Sections." <u>Physics Letters B</u>, LXI (March 1976), 29-32. (with E. M. Bernstein, C. Lagrange, J. J. Ramirez, T. Tamura, and C. Y. Wong)

"Deformation Effects in Neutron Scattering from the Sm Isotopes." Pp. 942-5 in Schrack, R. A., and Bowman, C. D., (eds.), in <u>Nuclear</u> <u>Cross Sections and Technology</u>, <u>Volume II</u>, Proceedings of a Conference, Center for Radiation Research, National Bureau of Standards, Washington, D.C., 1975. Pp. 1040. (with F. Cocu, G. Haouat, J. Lachkar, C. Lagrange, M. T. McEllistrem, Y. Patin, and J. Segaud)

Soga, Michitoshi'

"Application of Some General Resonance Relations to Excitation Function Data." <u>The Physical Review C</u>, XIII (February 1976), 473-6. (with E. M. Bernstein)

POLITICAL SCIENCE

Kim, C. I. Eugene

(Editor) <u>Party Politics and Elections in Korea</u>. Silver Spring, Maryland: Research Institute on Korean Affairs, 1976. Pp. 185. (with Young Whan Kihl)

"The Government Elites of the Republic of Korea, 1948-72: A Quantitative Analysis of Their Socio-Economic Background Data." Pp. 109-31 in Proceedings of the First Joint Conference of the Korean Political Science Association and the Association of Korean Political Scientists in America, Korean Political Science Association, Seoul, Korea, 1975. Pp. xi + 555.

"The Detene and the Future of South Korean Democracy." <u>Pacific Community</u>, VII (January 1976), 283-95.

(Review) Kim, Jungwon A., <u>Divided Korea</u>: <u>The Politics</u> of Development, <u>1945-1972</u>. Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1975. <u>Pp. 471 in</u> Pacific Affairs, XLVI (Summer 1976), 364-5.

Klein, George

"Detente and Czechoslovakia." Chapter 9, Pp. 181-98 in Potichnyj, Peter J., and Shapiro, Jane P., (eds.), From the Cold War to Detente. New York: Praeger Publishers, Inc., 1976. Pp. xii + 223.

"The Role of Ethnic Politics in the Czechoslavak Crisis of 1968 and the Yugoslav Crisis of 1971." <u>Studies in Comparative Communism</u>, VIII (Winter 1975), 339-69.

Kobrak, Peter

Modernizing Calhoun County Government: A Report Presented to the Board of Commissioners. Kalamazoo: New Issues Press, 1975. Pp. vi + 82. (with Robert W. Kaufman and Alan H. Leader)

Rogers, Chester B.

"Science Fiction and Social Studies." <u>The Social Studies</u>, LXVI (November/December 1975), 261-4.

Stine, Leo C.

"The New Student, Neither 'In' Nor 'Out.'" The New Campus, XXIX (Spring 1976), 19-22. (with Richard D. Hughes)

Ziring, Lawrence

"Political Science and Pakistan, 1947-1972." Chapter 2, Pp. 59-112 in Gustafson, W. Eric (ed.), <u>Pakistan and Bangladesh</u>: <u>Bibliographic</u> <u>Essays in Social Science</u>. Islamabad, Pakistan: University of Islamabad Press, 1976. Pp. viii + 364.

"The United States, Oil and the Persian Gulf." <u>Scrutiny</u>, I (July-December 1975), 1-15.

"Changing Alignments in South Asia." <u>Asian</u> <u>Affairs</u>, III (May-June 1976), 326-41.

(Reprint) "Pakistan: A Political Perspective." <u>Asian</u> <u>Survey</u>, XV (July 1975), 629-44.

(Review) Choudhury, G. W., <u>The Last Days of United Pakistan</u>. Bloomington: Indiana University Press, 1974. Pp. xiv + 239 in <u>Middle</u> East Studies Association Bulletin, IX (October 1975), 54-5.

PSYCHOLOGY

Huitema, Bradley E.

"Three Multiple Comparison Procedures for Contrasts Among Correlation Coefficients." Pp. 336-9 in Goldfield, Edwin D., (ed.), <u>American</u> <u>Statistical Association Proceedings, Social Statistics Section, 1974</u>. Washington, D.C., 1975. Pp. ii + 474.

"Multiple Comparison Tests for Contrasts Among Correlated Correlation Coefficients." Pp. 488-90 in Goldfield, Edwin D., (ed.), <u>American</u> <u>Statistical Association Proceedings</u>, <u>Social Statistics Section</u>, <u>1975</u>. Washington, D.C., 1976. Pp. ii + 710.

Iwata, Brian A.

"Operant Control of Seizure-Like Behavior in an Institutionalized Retarded Adult." <u>Behavior Therapy</u>, VII (March 1976), 247-51. (with A. M. Lorentzon)

Malott, Richard W.

Psychology. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Behaviordelia, Inc., and New York: Harper & Row, Inc., 1976. Pp. v + 680. (with D. L. Whaley)

Introduction to the Science of Psychology. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Behaviordelia, Inc., 1976. Pp. v + 262. (with S. S. Glenn, L. Grant and D. L. Whaley)

Introduction to the Concepts of Psychology. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Behaviordelia, Inc., 1976. Pp. ii + 229. (with D. General, L. Grant, G. Stikeleather, and D. L. Whaley)

"A 'Systems Analysis' of an Applied Behavior Analysis Laboratory Course." Chapter 3, Pp. 55-83 in Yen, S. and McIntire, R. W., (eds.), <u>Teaching</u> <u>Behavior Modification</u>. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Behaviordelia, Inc., 1976. Pp. ii + 256. (with A. Bacon)

Mountjoy, Paul T.

(Review) McConnell, J. V., <u>Understanding Human</u> <u>Behavior</u>. New York: Holt, Rinehart & Winston, Inc., 1974. Pp. xi + 831 in <u>Psychological</u> Record, XXV (Winter 1975), 152.

(Review) De La Cruz, Felix F. and La Veck, Gerald D., (eds.), <u>Human</u> <u>Sexuality and the Mentally Retarded</u>. Baltimore: Penguin Books, Inc., 1974. Pp. xii + 352 in Psychological Record, XXV (Winter 1975), 154-5.

(Review) Millar, Susanna, <u>The Psychology of Play</u>. New York: Aronson, 1974. Pp. 288 in Psychological Record, XXV (Winter 1975), 155.

(Review) Lovaas, O. Ivan and Bucher, Bradley D., (eds.), <u>Perspectives</u> <u>in Behavior Modification with Deviant Children</u>. Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey: Prentice Hall, Inc., 1974. Pp. xiii + 562 in <u>Psychological</u> Record, XXV (Winter 1975), 155-6.

(Review) Bahr, Donald M., Gregorio, Juan, Lopez, David I., and Alverez, Albert, <u>Piman Shamanism and Staying Sickness</u> (Kaicim Mumkidag). Tuscon: University of Arizona Press, 1974. Pp. xi + 332 in <u>Psychological Record</u>, XXV (Winter 1975), 156.

Robertson, Malcolm H.

"Teaching Psychotherapy Through an Experience Rather than an Exploration." Professional Psychology, VI (May 1976), 246-8.

Ulrich, Roger

"Entendiendo la agresion." Pp. 23-41 in Bandura, A. and Ribes, E., (eds.), <u>Modificacion de Conducta: Analisis de la Agresion y la Delin</u>cuencia. Editorial Trillas, Mexico, 1975. Pp. 347.

RELIGION

Earhart, H. Byron

"The Bridge to the Other World: Shamans and Shamanism in Japan." Monumenta Nipponica, XXXI (Summer 1976), 179-87.

"The New Religions of Korea: A Preliminary Interpretation." <u>Transactions</u> of the Korea Branch of the Royal Asiatic Society, XLIX (1974), 7-25.

(Review) Morioka, Kiyomi, <u>Religion in Changing Japanese Society</u>. Tokyo: University of Tokyo Press, <u>1975</u>. Pp. xvi + 231 in <u>Monumenta Nipponica</u>, XXX (Winter 1975), 472.

(Review) Nakamura, Kyoko, (Translator), <u>Miraculous Stories from the</u> Japanese Buddhist Tradition: The Nihon ryoiki of the <u>Monk Kyokai</u>. Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1973. Pp. xii + 332 in <u>Journal of</u> the American Oriental Society, XCV (1975), 554.

(Review) Czaja, Michael, <u>Gods of Myth</u> and <u>Stone</u>: <u>Phallicism in Japanese</u> <u>Folk Religion</u>. New York: Weatherhill, 1976. Pp. 294 + 101 plates in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 33.

(Review) Fridell, Wilbur M., <u>Japanese Shrine Mergers 1096-12</u>. Tokyo: Sohpia University, 1973. Pp. xvi + 142 in <u>Religious Studies Review</u>, II (January 1976), 33.

(Review) Watts, Alan, In My Own Way: An Autobiography, 1915-1965. New York: Random House, 1972. Pp. xi + 466 in <u>Religious Studies</u> <u>Review</u>, II (January 1976), 33.

(Review) Smith, Robert J., <u>Ancestor Worship in Contemporary Japan</u>. Stanford, California: Stanford University Press, 1974. Pp. xix + 266 in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 33.

(Review) Woodard, William P., <u>The Allied Occupation of Japan 1945-1952</u> <u>and Japanese Religions</u>. Leiden: E. J. Brill, 1972. <u>Pp. xx + 393</u> in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 34.

(Review) Sawa, Takaaki, <u>Art in Japanese Esoteric Buddhism</u>. Translated by Richard L. Gage. The Heibonsha Survey of Japanese Art, Volume 8. New York: Weatherhill/Heibonsha, 1972. Pp. 151 + 180 plates in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 34.

(Review) Ooka, Minoru, <u>Temples of Nara and Their Art</u>. Translated by Dennis Lishka. The Heibonsha Survey of Japanese Art, Volume 7. New York: Weatherhill/Heibonsha, 1973. Pp. 184 + 207 plates in <u>Religious Studies</u> Review, II (January 1976), 34. (Review) Mizuno, Seiichi, <u>Asuka Buddhist Art: Horyu-ji</u>. Translated by Richard L. Gage. The Heibonsha Survey of Japanese Art, Volume 4. New York: Weatherhill/Heibonsha, 1974, Pp. 172 + 205 plates in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 34.

(Review) Watanabe, Yasutada, <u>Shinto Art: Ise and Izumo Shrines</u>. Translated by Robert Ricketts. The Heibonsha Survey of Japanese Art, Volume 3. New York: Weatherhill/Heibonsha, 1974. Pp. 190 + 180 plates in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 34.

(Review) Kobayashi, Takeshi, <u>Nara Buddhist Art: Todai-ji</u>. Translated and adapted by Richard L. Gage. The Heibonsha Survey of Japanese Art, Volume 5. New York: Weatherhill/Heibonsha, 1975. Pp. 157 + 165 plates in Religious Studies Review, II (January 1976), 34.

(Review) Fujiwara, Hirotatsu, <u>I</u> <u>Denounce</u> <u>Soka</u> <u>Gakkai</u>. Tokyo: Nishin Hodo Company, 1970. Pp. 287; Palmer, Arvin, <u>Buddhist</u> <u>Politics</u>: <u>Japan's</u> <u>Clean</u> <u>Government</u> <u>Party</u>. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff, 1971. Pp. xi + 98; Gross, Carl H., <u>Sokagakkai</u> and <u>Education</u>. East Lansing: Michigan State University. 1970. Pp. 79; Bethel, Dayle M., <u>Makiguchi</u>: <u>The Value</u> <u>Creator</u>. <u>Revoluntionary</u> <u>Japanese</u> <u>Educator</u> and <u>Founder</u> of <u>Soka</u> <u>Gakkai</u>. <u>New York</u>: John Weatherhill, 1973. Pp. 174; White, James W., <u>The</u> <u>Sokagakkai</u> and <u>Mass</u> <u>Society</u>. Stanford, California: Stanford University Press, 1970. Pp. xii + 376 in <u>History</u> <u>of</u> <u>Religions</u>, XV (February 1976), 264-88.

(Review) Kageyama, Haruki, <u>The Arts of Shinto</u>. Translated by Christine Guth. The Arts of Japan Series, Volume 4. New York: Weatherhill/ Shibundo, 1973. Pp. 143 + 138 plates in <u>Religious Studies Review</u>, II (April 1976), 25.

Falk, Nancy A.

"The Androgynous Model." <u>Women's Caucus</u> - <u>Religious</u> <u>Studies</u> <u>Newsletter</u>, III (Winter 1975), 1-4.

Lawson, E. Thomas

(Review) Capra, Fritjof, <u>The Tao of Physics</u>. Berkeley: Shambala Publications, 1975. Pp. <u>330</u> in <u>Religious Studies</u> <u>Review</u>, II (April 1976), 22.

(Review) Baird, Robert D., (ed.), <u>Methodological Issues in Religious</u> <u>Studies</u>. Chicago: New Horizons Press, 1975. Pp. vi + 129 in <u>Religious</u> <u>Studies</u> Review, II (July 1976), 42.

Siebert, Rudolf J.

"Max Horkheimer: Theology and Positivism I." The Ecumenist, XIV (January/February 1976), 19-24.

"Max Horkheimer: Theology and Positivism II." <u>The Ecumenist</u>, XIV (March/April 1976), 42-5.

SCIENCE

Mallinson, Jacqueline V.

(Review) Kerrod, Robin, <u>Concise Color Encyclopedia of Science</u>. New York: Thomas Y. Crowell Co., 1975. Pp. 256 in <u>School Science and</u> Mathematics, LXXVI (January 1976), 90.

(Review) Werner, Vivian, <u>Scientist versus Society - Six Profiles</u>. New York: Hawthorn Books, Inc., 1975. Pp. 160 in <u>School Science</u> and Mathematics, LXXVI (March 1976), 270.

SOCIAL WORK, SCHOOL OF

Flynn, John

"Women's Incentives for Community Participation in Policy Issues." Journal of Voluntary Action Research, IV (July-October 1975), 137-46. (with Gene E. Webb)

Kettner, Peter M.

"A Framework for Comparing Practice Models." <u>The Social Service Review</u>, XLIX (December 1975), 629-42.

SOCIOLOGY

Bouma, Donald H.

(Review) Trojanowicz, Robert C. and Dixon, Samuel L., <u>Criminal Justice</u> and the <u>Community</u>. Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey: Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1974. Pp. vii + 424 in Michigan Academician, VIII (Spring 1976), 491-2.

Chaplin, David

Peruvian Nationalism: A Corporatist Revolution. New Brunswick, New Jersey: Transaction Books, Inc., 1976. Pp. 494.

Erickson, Edsel L.

<u>How to Diagnose and Correct Your Child's Reading</u> Problem. Holmes Beach, Florida: Teaching & Learning Publications, 1975. Pp. iv + 171. (with Ruth Rogers Erickson)

Friday, Paul C.

"Probleme und Perspektiven der Politisierung in der Zeitgenössischen Kriminologie." <u>Monatasschrift</u> <u>für Kriminologie und Strafrecgtsreform</u>, LVIII (December 1975), 216-55. (with G. F. Kirchhoff) (Review) Quinney, Richard, <u>Criminology</u>: <u>An Analysis and Critique of</u> <u>Crime in America</u>. Boston: Little, Brown and Company, 1975. Pp. 370 in <u>The Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology</u>, LXVII (June 1976), 249-50.

(Review) Petersen, David M. and Thomas, Charles W., <u>Corrections</u>: <u>Problems and Prospects</u>. Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey: Prentice-Hall, Inc., 1975. Pp. xiii + 303 in <u>Criminal Justice Review</u>, I (January 1976), 146.

Horton, Paul B.

Sociology: Fourth Edition. New York: McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1976. Pp. ix + 562. (with Chester L. Hunt)

Sociology: Fourth Edition. Tokyo: McGraw-Hill Kogakusha, Ltd., 1976. Pp. ix + 562. (with Chester L. Hunt)

Introductory Sociology. Tokyo: Gakken Company, Ltd., 1975. Pp. 252. (with Robert L. Horton)

Hunt, Chester L.

Sociology, Revised: Fourth Edition. New York: McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc. Pp. ii + 562. (with Paul Horton)

"Polyandry Among the Yanomama Shireshina." Journal of Comparative Family Studies, VI (Autumn 1975), 197-207. (with John F. Peters)

Manis, Jerome G.

Analyzing Social Problems. New York: Praeger Publishers, Inc., 1976. Pp. xiv + 194.

Petersen, James C.

"Church Policy and Denominational Democracy." <u>Sociological Analysis</u>, XXXVII (Spring 1976), 81-2.

"Organizational Structure and Program Change in Protestant Denominations." Organization and Administrative Sciences, VI (Winter 1975/1976), 1-13.

Robin, Ellen P.

"Some Social Factors in Career Choice." Pp. 23-60 in <u>Research Issues</u> in the <u>Employment of Women</u>: <u>Proceedings of a Workshop</u>. Commission on Human Resrouces, Assembly of Behavioral and Social Science, National Research Council, National Academy of Sciences, Washington, D.C., 1975. Pp. v + 139. Robin, Stanley S.

"Coleman's Desegregation Research and Policy Recommendations." Chapter 4, Pp. 46-57 in Levinsohn, Florence H. and Wright, Benjamin D., (eds.), <u>School Desegregation Shadow and Substance</u>. Chicago: The University of Chicago Press, 1976. Pp. 207. (with James J. Bosco)

"The Social Worker in the Rural Community Mental Health Center." Chapter 8, Pp. 69-84 in Ginsberg, Leon H., (ed.), <u>Social Work in Rural</u> <u>Communities A Book of Readings</u>. New York: Council on Social Work Education, Inc., 1976. Pp. vii + 130. (with Morton 0. Wagenfeld)

"Coleman's Desegregation Research and Policy Recom endations." <u>School</u> Review, LXXXIV (May 1976), 352-63. (with James J. Bosco)

"A Profile of the Rural Community Mental Health Center." <u>Community Mental</u> <u>Health Journal</u>, XII (Summer 1976), 176-81. (with James D. Jones and Morton O. Wagenfeld)

"Boundary Busting in the Role of the Community Mental Health Worker." Journal of Health and Social Behavior, XVII (June 1976), 111-21. (with Morton O. Wagenfeld)

"Ritalin Usage: A Challenge to Teacher Education." <u>Peabody Journal</u> of Education, LIII (April 1976), 187-93. (with James J. Bosco)

Smith, Herbert L.

"Can Group Marriage Work: Comments." Pp. 243-4 in Gross, Leonard, (ed.), <u>Sexual Issues in Marriage</u>. New York: Spectrum Publications, Inc., 1975. Pp. 289.

"Marriage and Family Life, Women, and Youth: Toward 2000, A Response." Pp. 62-9 in 1975 <u>Conference Report</u>, <u>Quorum of High Priests</u>. Independence, Missouri: Herald Publishing House, 1976. Pp. 125.

"Sex Education as Viewed by Teenage Unwed Mothers." Intellect, CIV (April 1976), 515-6. (with Sandra J. Potter)

Wagenfeld, Morton O.

"Troubled Persons and Personal Problems." Pp. 44-9 in Lieberman, E. James, M.D., (ed.), <u>Mental Health</u>: <u>A Public Health Challenge</u>. Washington, D.C.: American Public Health Association, 1975. Pp. xx + 293

"The Social Worker in the Rural Community Mental Health Center." Pp. 69-84 in Ginsberg, Leon H., (ed.), <u>Social Work in Rural Communities</u>. New York: Council on Social Work Education, 1976. Pp. ii + 130. (with Stanley S. Robin, James D. Jones and Jerry Wacks)

"A Profile of the Rural Mental Health Center." <u>Community Mental Health</u> <u>Journal</u>, XXII (Spring 1976), 176-81. (with James D. Jones and Stanley S. Robin)

"Boundary Busting in the Role of the Community Mental Health Worker: An Empirical Test." Journal of Health and Social Behavior, XVII (June 1976), 111-21. (with Stanley S. Robin)

Wait, Robert F.

The Development of Family Size and Sex Composition Norms Among U.S. Children. Papers of the East-West Population Institute, No. 39, East-West Center, Honolulu, Hawaii, 1976. Pp. ii + 23. (with Gerald E. Markle)

Children Anticipate Their Future Families. Center for Educational Studies, Grand Rapids, Michigan, 1976. Pp. 31. (with Gerald E. Markle)

SPECIAL EDUCATION

Riegel, Robert Hunt

The SORTS Test for Sampling Children's Organization and Recall Strategies. A test for children's learning strategies, Montage Press, Hamden, Connecticut, 1976. Pp. ii + 51.

The STORS Materials for Teaching Children Organization and Recall Strategies. Teaching materials for lower elementary children, Montage Press, Hamden, Connecticut, 1976. Pp. ii + 95. (with F. W. Danner, L. J. Donnelly, and L. K. Kjerland)

(Review) Canswell, E. and Roubinek, D., <u>Open Sesame</u>: <u>A Primer in Open</u> <u>Education</u>. Pacific Palisades, California: Goodyear, 1974. Pp. xv + 287 in Educational Studies, VI (Spring/Summer 1975), 106.

Sellin, Donald

"Attitudes Toward Gifted Students." The Gifted Child Quarterly, (Spring 1976), 20, 109-13. (with U. Smidchens)

TEACHER EDUCATION

Burns, James W.

(Review) Yardley, Alice, <u>Structure in Early Learning</u>. New York: Citation Press, 1974. Pp. viii + 116 in <u>Learning</u>, IV (October 1975), 96-7.

Cain, Mary A.

"Job Cards: Guidance or Gimmick?" Teacher, XCIII (April 1976), 59-61.

Curl, David H.

The Production Function. Section IV of <u>Guidelines</u> for <u>College</u> and <u>University Media Programs</u>, Association for Educational Communications & Technology, Washington, D.C., April 1976. Pp. ii + 145.

"Kalamazoo Water Tower." An original silver print, 11 inches by 14 inches, Kalamazoo Institute of Arts, Kalamazoo, Michigan, December 4-24, 1975.

"Celery." An original photograph, 11 inches by 14 inches, Kalamazoo Institute of Arts, Kalamazoo, Michigan, December 4-24, 1975.

"Showmanship Means Being Prepared." Photomethods, XIX (June 1976), 17, 47-8.

Fisk, Franklin G.

Exploring Matter and Energy. River Forest, Illinois: Laidlaw Brothers Publishers, 1976. Pp. 576. (with Milo K. Blecha and Joyce C. Holly)

Lloyd, Bruce A.

"Reading Affect Scale: Measuring A Pupil's Love of Reading." The Reading Teacher, XXIX (April 1976), 703-4. (with C. Cameron)

THEATRE

Grandstaff, Russell J.

Acting and Directing. Skokie, Illinois: National Textbook Company, 1975. Pp. ii + 80.

(Note: In some cases, faculty members were able to supply only partial information about their publications or information was sent by others after the deadline date. As a result, it was not possible in all cases to include these publications in the regular listing. Articles in these two categories as well as those appearing in publications distributed mainly within Western Michigan University appear in the section that follows.)

ANTHROPOLOGY

Baldwin, Elizabeth E.

"Inventory of Prehistoric Resources." Chapter 1, Pp. 19 in <u>Environ-</u> mental <u>Assessment</u>, <u>Kalamazoo-Black-Macatawa-Paw Paw River Basin</u>, <u>Volume</u> I. Institute of Public Affairs, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, April 1976.

ART

Rensenhouse, Barbara

"December Festival." An original print using silk screen and colored acetate, 16 inches by 22 inches, and "Rhythm of Reflection," an original multiple montage using colored photographic prints and colored acetate, 12 inches by 24 inches, Miller Auditorium, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, November 1975.

COMMUNICATION ARTS & SCIENCES

Jaksa, James A.

(Editor) <u>1975-76</u> <u>Academic Forum</u> <u>Series</u> - <u>Western Michigan University</u>: <u>Toward the Twenty-First Century</u>. <u>Western Michigan University</u>, Kalamazoo, <u>Michigan</u>, 1976. Pp. ii + 65.

DISTRIBUTIVE EDUCATION

Humbert, Jack T.

Michigan Junior Collegiate Handbook. Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. 170.

ECONOMICS

Ross, Myron H.

"The Current Business Cycle." Pp. 1-6 in Zelder, Raymond E., (ed.), Second Annual Conference on The Michigan Economy. Business Research and Service Institute, College of Business, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. ii + 28.

Zelder, Raymond E.

(Editor) <u>Second Annual Conference on The Michigan Economy</u>. Business Research and Service Institute, College of Business, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. ii + 28.

EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP

Sanders, James R.

<u>A Basis for Determining the Adequacy of Evaluation Designs</u>. Occasional Paper Number 6, Evaluation Center, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, April 1976. Pp. 57. (with D. H. Nafziger)

EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES CENTER

Fenton, Mary Frances

"Watercolors, '76." 25 original paintings in watercolor, 8 inches by 10 inches and 11 inches by 14 inches, Educational Resources Center, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, March 1-19, 1976.

ENGLISH

McTaggart, Fred

"The Harmony of Native American Literature." <u>Illinois Schools Journal</u> (Fall 1975).

GEOGRAPHY

Dickason, David G.

"Quality of the Landscape Evaluation." Pp. vi + 58 in Kaufman, Robert W. and Wood, Jack S., (eds.), <u>Environmental Assessment: Kalamazoo-Black-Macatawa-Paw Paw River Basin</u>. Institute of Public Affairs, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. v + 395. (with Philip P. Micklin)

Micklin, Philip P.

"Quality of the Landscape Evaluation." Pp. vi + 58 in Kaufman, Robert W. and Wood, Jack S., (eds.), <u>Environmental Assessment</u>: <u>Kalamazoo-Black-Macatawa-Paw Paw River</u> <u>Basin</u>. Institute of Public Affairs, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. v + 395. (with David G. Dickason)

Stoltman, Joseph P.

(Editor) International Research in Geographic Education, 23rd Congress of the International Geographical Union. Department of Geography, West Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, June 1976. Pp. xii + 248.

GEOLOGY

Harrison, William B.

"Diminutive Molluscan Communities in Maquoketa (ordovician) and Brassfield (silurian) Formations." A Display at the Symposium on Paleozoic Benthic Communities, Geological Society of America, North-Central Secti 10th Annual Meeting, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, April 30, 1976.

Straw, W. Thomas

<u>Guidebook for a Field Trip on Some Aspects of the Glacial Geology in</u> <u>the Kalamazoo</u> Area. Kalamazoo: Department of Geology, Western Michiga University, 1976. Pp. 28.

HISTORY

Nahm, Andrew C.

(Editor) Korea and the New Order in East Asia. Korean Studies Series IV. The Center for Korean Studies, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1975. Pp. xiii + 242.

INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION

Hutchings, Gilbert R.

Metrics for Woodworking. Filmstrip - Metrics for Career Education, Center for Metric Education and Studies, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1975.

LIBRARIANSHIP

Lowrie, Jean E.

"Quest for Competency in the Teaching of Reading." <u>Reading Horizons</u>, XVI (Fall 1975), 9-17.

MARKETING

Lindquist, Jay D.

"Ford Motor Company - Pinto - A Case Commentary for Wolverine World Wide-Ski Division." A case commentary in the teacher's manual to accompany Rewoldt, S. H., Scott, J. D., and Warshaw, M. R., (eds.), <u>Introduction to Marketing Management - Text and Cases</u>. Homewood, Illinois: Richard D. Irwin, Inc., 1976.

MECHANICAL ENGINEERING

Ryan, L. D.

Environmental Noise Control. Kalamazoo, Michigan: Western Michigan University Press, 1976. Pp. 40.

PHILOSOPHY

Falk, Arthur E.

"The Case for Collective Bargaining." Pp. 1-14 in Jaksa, James (ed.), Western Michigan University: Toward the Twenty-First Century. Papers of the 1974-75 Academic Forum Series, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1975. Pp. ii + 65.

POLITICAL SCIENCE

Ziring, Lawrence

The Civil War in Lebanon. Newsviews, one half hour tape, produced by WMUK, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, September 1976. (with Salim Harik)

RELIGION

Earhart, H. Byron

(Review) Kato, Genchi, <u>A</u> <u>Historical Study</u> <u>of the Religious Development</u> <u>of Shinto</u>. Translated by Shoyu Hanayama. (Compiled by Japanese National Commission for Unesco; Published by Japan Society for the Promotion of Science) Tokyo: Ministry of Education, 1973. Pp. 182 in Journal of the American Oriental Society.

SOCIOLOGY

Friday, Paul C.

"Early Release from Incarceration: Race as a Factor in the Use of Shock Probation." Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology, LXVI (March 1975), 79-82. (with David M. Petersen)

Wagenfeld, Morton O.

(Review) Dohrenwend, Bruce P. and Dohrenwend, Barbara S., <u>Stressful</u> <u>Life Events</u>. New York: Family Service Association of America, 1976. In Social Casework, LVII (February 1976), 118-9.

Walker, Lewis

<u>Graduate Education at Western Michigan University</u>. A Report of All-University Committee on Graduate and Professional Education, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 1976. Pp. ii + 146. (with W. A. Burian, R. T. Burke, A. Bruce Clarke, E. H. Dull, D. G. Jones, W. D. Martinson, M. K. Neill, N. E. Pisarik, M. F. Seay, W. H. Schell, J. L. Scott, H. J. Straight, L. R. VanderKooi, W. R. Welke, and J. E. Nangle)

TEACHER EDUCATION

Lloyd, Bruce A.

"Reading to Write." Reading Horizons, XVI (Summer 1976), 248-52.